

#### **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY**

**BUDGET AND TREASURY - SUPPLY CHAIN: STORES** 

BID NO.: A003-2022/23

# PANEL OF SERVICE PROVIDERS FOR SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF PERSONAL PROTECTIVE CLOTHING FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS

#### SUBMISSION OF BID DOCUMENT DEADLINE

Date: Wednesday,19 July 2023

Time: 12h00

Venue: Municipal Civic Centre Offices (Rates Hall) Tower Block Building, 37 Murchison Street, 1st Floor Newcastle, 2940

Name of Bidder	
CSD Master Registration Number	
Physical Address	
Contact Person(s)	
Phone Number(s)	
E-Mail Address	

Sealed bid document must be deposited in the **Tender Box** provided at the Municipal Civic Centre (Rates Hall), 37 Murchison Street, Newcastle by no later than **12h00** on **19 July 2023** where bids will be opened in public. Please be advised that the name, address, and contact details should be written at the back of the envelope.

# **CONTENTS**

PART A -	ADMINISTRATIVE REQUIREMENTS IN TERMS OF THE SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT	PAGE
POLICY		NUMBER
1.	Checklist	4
2.	Bid Notice / Publicized Invitation to Bid	5
3.	General Conditions of Bid	9
4.	General Conditions of Contract	13
5.	Special Conditions of Contract	24
6.	Authority of Signatory	32
7.	Record of Addenda issued	34
8.	Proof of Municipal Good Standing	35
9.	Central Supplier Database	37
10.	MBD 4 – Declaration of Interest	38
11.	MBD 6.1 – Preference Points Claim Form	41
12.	MBD 8 – Declaration of Bidder's Past Supply Chain Management Practices	50
13.	MBD 9 – Certificate of Independent Bid Declaration	52
PART B -	TERMS OF REFERENCE AND PRICING SCHEDULE	
14.	Terms of Reference	56
15.	Technical Evaluation	87
16.	Eligibility Criteria	89
17.	Schedule of Work Experience of the Bidder	90
18.	Declaration by Bidder	91



# PART A-ADMINISTRATIVE REQUIREMENTS IN TERMS OF THE SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT POLICY

# 1. CHECKLIST

# PLEASE ENSURE THAT THE FOLLOWING FORMS HAVE BEEN DULY COMPLETED AND SIGNED AND THAT ALL DOCUMENTS AS REQUESTED, ARE ATTACHED TO THE BID DOCUMENT:

Description		Yes/No	
MBD 1 – Invitation to Bid	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
Authority to Sign a Bid	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and is a certified copy of the resolution			
attached?			
MBD 4 Declaration of Interest	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
MBD 6.1 Preference Points Claim Form	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
Is a CERTIFIED copy of the B-BBEE Certificate or the original B-BBEE	Yes	No	
Certificate or affidavit attached?			
MBD 8 Declaration of Past Supply Chain Practices	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
MBD 9 Certificate of Independent Bid Determination	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
Certificate of Payment of Municipal Accounts	Yes	No	
Is a certified copy of the latest (i.e. not older than three months)			
Municipal Account Statement attached?			
Experience of Bidder	Yes	No	
Is the form duly completed with relevant experience detailed and			
signed?			

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	



# 2. BID NOTICE & INVITATION TO BID BID NO: A003 -2022/2023

# PANEL OF SERVICE PROVIDERS FOR SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF PERSONAL PROTECTIVE CLOTHING FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS

In terms of section 110 of the municipal finance management act, 2003 (no. 56 of 2003), tenders are hereby invited by Newcastle Municipality for supply and delivery of personal protective clothing for a period of 36 months.

Bid documents are obtainable from **15 June 2023** at the office of the Strategic Executive Director: Budget and Treasury Office, Municipal Civic Centre Tower Block – Office B218 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor, 37 Murchison Street, Newcastle, 2940 during office hours between 08h00 to 15h00 upon a payment of a **non-refundable document fee of R 300.00**. **Alternatively, the document may be downloaded free of charge from the National Treasury website (www.etenders.gov.za)**.

**Banking Details -** Banking Details - The Newcastle Municipality, Nedbank - Account No: 1162 6600 66, Br Code: 133 724 (the proof of payment must reflect the bid number and bidder's name as reference).

**Procurement enquiries:** Mrs D Marais **Telephone no.:** 034 328 7769 **Technical enquiries:** Mr. K Shabalala **Telephone no.:** 034 312 7782

Multiple service providers would be appointed onto this panel arrangement, therefore preferential scoring system would only be effected when sourcing quotations from the existing panel of contractors and the award will be made to highest point scoring tenderer subject to objective criteria.

Bids will be adjudicated in terms of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2022 pertaining to Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 5/2000 and other applicable legislations and will be based on 80/20 points system. Preference points will be awarded to service providers based on Reconstruction and Development Programme - Government Gazette: 16085 (1994) initiatives. This bid will remain valid for 120 days. The Council reserves the right to accept all, some, or none of the bids submitted, either wholly or in part and it is not obliged to accept the lowest bid.

Completed bid documents complying with the conditions of bid must be sealed and endorsed "Bid No: A003-2022/23- Panel of service providers for supply and delivery of personal protective clothing for a period of 36 months" bearing the name and address of the bidder at the back of the envelope to be deposited in the official bid box provided in the foyer of Newcastle Municipality – Municipal Civic Offices (Rates Hall), 37 Murchison Street, 1st floor, Newcastle by no later than 12:00 on Friday, 19 July 2023 where bids will be opened in public. Late quotations or tenders received by way of facsimile or e-Mail will under no circumstances be considered.

# **Minimum Local Content Requirements**

Only locally produced goods, services or works or locally manufactured goods with a stipulated minimum threshold for local production and content may be considered.

# **Functional Evaluation**

Only bids that comply with all administrative requirements (Acceptable Bids) will be considered during the functionality evaluation phase and the allocation of points will be based on functional criterions as indicated in the Terms of Reference.

<u>Minimum functional requirement score</u>: Service providers that submitted acceptable tenders and that Page **5** of **91** 

score at least **70%** on functionality will qualify to be on the panel and the utilization of service providers will be based on as and when required basis by seeking quotes on qualifying service providers.

The evaluation and adjudication of tender offers received through a quotation system that will be based on applicable terms and conditions, specifications for identified works as well as Price and Preference (please refer to MBD 6.1) from the existing panel. The financial muscles for contractors will also be tested at this stage through bank ratings, bank guarantees and financial statements.

Only prospective suppliers who are registered on the National Treasury Supplier database are legible to bid. To register on the CSD log onto www.csd.gov.za

Mr. Z.W Mcineka Municipal Manager Newcastle Municipality Municipal Civic Centre Private Bag X6621 Newcastle 2940

# MBD 1: INVITATION TO BID PART A

YOU ARE HERE							ILE MU			
Bid Number	A003-2022/2	23	Closing Dat	е	19 Ju	ıly 2023		Closing 7	<u>lime</u>	12h00
Description	Panel of ser	-	ders for supp	ly and	l deli	very of pe	ersonal	protectiv	e clothir	ng for a
THE SUCCESSI	FUL BIDDER V	WILL BE R	EQUIRED TO	FILL	IN A	ND SIGN	A WR	ITTEN CC	NTRAC	T FORM
(MBD7).										
BID RESPONSE		is may be	E DEPOSITED	IN						
THE BID BOX S										
FIRST (1st) FLOO MUNICIPAL CI 37 MURCHISO	VIC CENTRE			Υ						
NEWCASTLE										
2940										
SUPPLIER INFO	RMATION									
Name of Bidd	er									
Postal Address	S									
Street Address	 S									
Telephone Nu	ımber	Code				Numbe	r			
Cellphone Nu						J				
Facsimile Num		Code				Numbe	r			
E-Mail Address	S					J				
Vat Registratio										
Tax Complian		TCS PIN:			OR	CSD No	):			
Preferential p						1				
(80/20) or (90		Price = 80	0 / 90	Prefe	erent	points =	20 / 10		Total =	100
			·				20	10	Tic	k for
	<u> </u>	ontract Par	ticipation Go	als					cl	aim
Black people		(1151)					8	4		
	with disability	(HDI)					2	1		
Youth (HDI) Women (HDI)							2	2		
	in Amajuba di	strict)					4	2		
TOTAL HDI SC		3111017					20	10		
				Tota	l Bid	Price: No	t applic	able at t	his staa	<b>e</b> .
				1		ll only be			_	
Total Number	of Items			I -		on the pa	-		•	
Offered										
Signature of B	idder			Date	<b>:</b>					
Capacity under which this bid is signed:										
ENQUIRIES MAY BE DIRECTED TO:										
Bidding Procedure Enquiries Technical enquiries										
Contact perso		Vilakazi				Mr K Shab				
	Telephone number         034 328 7818         034 328 7782									
E-mail address	s   Sabe	lo.Vilakazi	<u>i@newcastle</u>	.gov.z	za   <u>k</u>	<u>(hulekani.</u>	<u>Shabala</u>	<u>la@newc</u>	<u>astle.gov</u>	<u>/.ZQ</u>

# PART B Terms and Conditions for Bidding

	remis and conditions for blading						
1.	BID SUBMISSION:						
1.1.	.1. Bids must be delivered by the stipulated time to the correct address. Late bids will not be accepted for consideration.						
1.2.	All bids must be submitted on the official forms provided—(not to be re-	lyped) or online					
1.3.	This bid is subject to the Preferential Procurement Policy Frame Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2022, the General Conditions and, if applicable, any other special conditions of contract.						
2.	TAX COMPLIANCE REQUIREMENTS						
2.1	Bidders must ensure compliance with their tax obligations.						
2.2	Bidders are required to submit their unique Personal Identification Nur SARS to enable the organ of state to view the taxpayer's profile and to						
2.3	Application for the Tax Compliance Status (TCS) certificate or Pin mare-filing. In order to use this provision, taxpayers will need to register through the <b>website www.sars.gov.za</b> .	•					
2.4	Foreign suppliers must complete the Pre-Award Questionnaire in part B	:3.					
2.5	Bidders may also submit a printed TCS certificate together with the bid						
2.6	In bids where consortia / joint ventures / sub-contractors are involve submit a separate TCS certificate / Pin / CSD number.	d, each party must					
2.7	Where no TCS is available but the bidder is registered on the Central (CSD), a CSD number must be provided.	Supplier Database					
3.	QUESTIONNAIRE TO BIDDING FOREIGN SUPPLIERS						
3.1.	Is the entity a resident of the Republic of South Africa (RSA)?	☐ Yes ☐ No					
3.2.	Does the entity have a branch in the RSA?	☐ Yes ☐ No					
3.3.	Does the entity have a permanent establishment in the RSA?	☐ Yes ☐ No					
3.4.	3.4. Does the entity have any source of income in the RSA?						
3.5.	3.5. Is the entity liable in the RSA for any form of taxation?						
Col	If the answer is "no" to all of the above, then it is not a requirement to register for a Tax Compliance Status System Pin Code from the South African Revenue Service (SARS) and if not register as per 2.3 above.						

NB: Failure to provide any of the above particulars may render the bid invalid.

No bids will be considered from persons in the service of the state.

SIGNATURE OF BIDDER:

CAPACITY UNDER WHICH THIS BID IS SIGNED:

DATE:

# 3. GENERAL CONDITIONS OF BID

#### 1. General conditions of Contract

1.1. This Bid is subject to the General Conditions of Contract (GCC) 2010 and, if applicable, any other Special Conditions of Contract. Whenever there is a conflict between the GCC and SCC, the provisions in the SCC shall prevail.

# 2. Pricing

- 2.1. Rates and prices offered by the bidder must be written onto the pricing schedule or form of offer of this document by hand, completed in full and signed by the duly authorised signatory.
- 2.2. All prices shall be quoted in South African currency, and be **INCLUSIVE of VAT**. <u>Bid prices that do not include VAT shall not be considered.</u>
- 2.3. Bid prices must include all expenses, disbursements and costs (e.g. transport, accommodation etc.) which may be required for the execution of the bidder's obligations in terms of the Contract. Bid prices shall cover the cost of all general risks, liabilities and obligations set forth or implied in the Contract, as well as overhead charges and profit (in the event that the bid is successful), unless otherwise specified.
- 2.4. All bid prices will be final and binding.
  - 2.4.1. A bid will not be invalidated if the amount in words and the amount in figures do not correspond,
  - 2.4.2. in which case the amount in words shall be read out at the bid opening and shall be deemed to be the bid amount; therefore, where there is a discrepancy between the amount in figures and the amount in words, the amount in words shall apply.

#### 3. Forward Exchange Rate Cover

- 3.1. In the event of price(s) based on the exchange rate, the successful bidder(s) will be required to obtain exchange rate cover in order to protect the Municipality against exchange rate variations.
- 3.2. The bidder must provide proof of forward exchange rate cover within 14 days after an order was placed.
- 3.3. If proof that forward exchange rate cover was taken out within 14 days after the order was placed but is not submitted to the Municipality along with the invoice, the contract price adjustment will not be accepted and the contract may be cancelled.

#### 4. Submission of Bids

- 4.1. Sealed bids, with the "Bid Number and Title" clearly endorsed on the envelope and must be deposited in the bid box on or before the closing date and time of the bid.
- 4.2. The bid box is in Municipal Civic Offices, 37 Murchison Street, Rates Hall, 1st Floor, Newcastle.
- 4.3. All literature must be securely attached to the bid. The Council shall not be held liable for any loss or damages sustained due to the service provider's failure to comply with this condition.
- 4.4. If a courier service company is being used for delivery of the bid document, the bidder description must be endorsed on the delivery note/courier packaging and the courier must ensure that documents are placed / deposited into the bid box. The Newcastle Municipality

will not be held responsible for any bid document which is not timeously delivered, mislaid or incorrectly delivered due to the negligence of the courier company or any other party involved in the delivery of the bid document.

#### Please note:

- Bids that are deposited in the incorrect box will not be considered.
- Mailed, telegraphic or faxed tenders will not be accepted.
- Documents may only be completed in **black ink**.
- The use of correction fluid/tape on the bid documents is not allowed. If there is an error, draw a line through it, initial next to it and make the correction directly above /below/next to it.
- All bids must be submitted in writing on the official forms supplied (not to be re-typed).

# 5. Opening, Recording and Publications of Bids Received

- 5.1. Bids will be opened on the closing date immediately after the closing time specified in the bid documents. If requested by any bidder present, the names of the bidders, and if practical, the total amount of each bid and of any alternative bids will be read out aloud.
- 5.2. Details of bids received in time will be recorded in a register which is open to public inspection.
- 5.3. Any bid received after the appointed time for the closing of bids **will not be considered** but shall be filed unopened with the other bids received, which bid(s) can be returned to the bidder at his request and cost.

# 6. Validity Period

Bids shall remain valid for **one hundred and twenty (120) days** after the tender closure date.

# 7. Incorrect Information

Where a contract has been awarded on the strength of the information furnished by the bidder which after the conclusion of the relevant agreement, is proven to have been incorrect, the municipality may, in addition to any other legal remedy it has or may have, recover from the contractor all costs, losses or damages incurred or sustained by the municipality as a result of the award of the contract.

# 8. Withdrawal of Bid during and After the SCM Process:

- 8.1. When a bidder withdraws his/her bid during the SCM bidding process, it must be in writing, prior to the award of the bid, of which Newcastle holds the right to accept or reject with or without a claim for any damages.
- 8.2. When a bidder withdraws or cancels the contract after award of the bid to the particular winner of the bid, the awarded bidder will be held responsible for any damages or administrative expenses incurred prior to the award of the bid.

#### 9. Invoices

All invoices must be forwarded to the following address: Newcastle Municipality Private Bag x6621

Newcastle, 2940

# 9.1. Legal requirements for invoices

9.1.1. Please ensure that your tax invoices complies with the requirements as stipulated by SARS (VAT Act No 89 of 1991), i.e.:

#### 9.1.1.1. Ordinary invoice (not VAT Registered)

- a) The word "INVOICE" in a prominent place
- b) Official invoice number and date of transaction
- c) Trade name, legal name, registration number (if any) and address of supplier
- d) The Official order number of Newcastle Municipality is compulsory non-compliance no payment
- e) The Municipality's name and postal address (Private Bag X6621, Newcastle, 2940)
- f) Accurate description of goods and / or services supplied / provided.
- g) Unit of measurement of goods or services supplied
- h) Price

# 9.1.1.2. VAT/Tax invoice (VAT registered)

- a) Word "TAX INVOICE" in a prominent place
- b) Trade, legal name and registration number (if any) of supplier
- c) Address and VAT number of supplier
- d) The official invoice number and date of invoice
- e) The Official order number of Newcastle Municipality is compulsory non-compliance no payment
- f) The Municipality's name and postal address (Private Bag X6621, Newcastle, 2940) and VAT registration number (4000791824)
- g) Accurate description of goods and / or services supplied / provided.
- h) Unit of measurement of goods or services supplied
- i) Price and VAT amount

# 10. Payment Terms

- 10.1. It is the policy of the Newcastle Municipality to pay all creditors by means of electronic bank transfers.
- 10.2. Creditors will be paid within 30 days after receipt of an invoice and statement for the month in question, detailing all invoices during that month and reflecting the total amount due by the Municipality. In exceptional circumstances, the Municipality may, at its discretion, deviate from the above.

#### 11. Poor Performance

Where the supplier fails to render the services within the stipulated period, or should services rendered be deemed not to the satisfaction of the Newcastle Municipality, the tenderer will receive written notice of poor performance. Failure to address performance issues could result in the entire contract being reviewed or cancelled.

#### 12. Central Supplier Database

No awards will be made to a tenderer who is not registered on the Central Supplier Database.

#### 13. Disbursements, Travel and Subsistence

- 13.1. No bidder will be refunded any cost or disbursements incurred in respect of the project, save where the prior written approval of Newcastle Municipality has been obtained in respect of such expenditure.
- 13.2. Any authorized disbursements will be refunded at the reasonable and actual cost determined by Newcastle Municipality. Any expenditure incurred by the successful bidder in respect of authorized travel for the project will be refunded in accordance with the Newcastle Municipality travel policy as applicable from time to time. The rates payable for the use of private vehicles will be the prevailing rates quoted by the Automobile Association of South Africa.
- 13.3. All claims in respect of authorized disbursements (travel and subsistence costs) must be substantiated by documentary evidence such as receipts and logs of kilometres travelled.
- 13.4. All expenses incurred by the bidder for the proposal and presentations are the responsibility of the bidder and will not be reimbursed by Newcastle Municipality.

# 14. Joint Venture Agreement or Consortiums

Tenderers intending to tender in the form of joint venture or consortium must submit the following documentation together with the bid:-

- 1) A valid Tax Compliance Status verification Pins issued by SARS of all parties of the Joint Venture or Consortium, and
- 2) all parties of the Joint Venture or Consortium must submit signed copies of :
  - a) The Declaration of Interest Form,
  - b) The Declaration of Bidder's Past Supply Chain Management Practices Form,
  - c) The Certificate of Independent Bid Determination Form, and
- 3) An undertaking duly signed by all parties of the Joint Venture or Consortium indicating their intention to enter into an agreement for the purposes of this contract, and
- 4) A consolidated valid and original or certified copy of their B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificate.

Further to the above, the name of the Joint Venture or Consortium must appear on the relevant pages of the document. Failure to comply with these requirements shall lead to disqualification.

# 15. Samples for Quality Control

- 15.1 If the samples are required in terms of the specification, such samples shall be supplied by the service provider at his/her own cost.
- 15.2 All samples approved will be retained by the Newcastle Municipality as standards for the duration of the contract.

# 16. Tax Compliance Pin

- 16.1 The bidder must submit a valid Tax Compliance Pin with the bid. Bidders should note that their tax compliance status shall be verified through the Central Supplier Database and SARS.
- 16.2 Where a Tax Compliance Pin is not submitted with the bid, the municipality shall use the Central Supplier Database to verify the tax matters of the bidder.

### 4. GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

#### 1. Definitions

- 1. The following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:
- 1.1 "Closing time" means the date and hour specified in the bidding documents for the receipt of bids.
- 1.2 "Contract" means the written agreement entered into between the purchaser and the vendor, as recorded in the contract form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
- 1.3 **"Contract price"** means the price payable to the Vendor under the contract for the full and proper performance of his contractual obligations.
- 1.4 "Corrupt practice" means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution.
- 1.5 **"Countervailing duties"** are imposed in cases where an enterprise abroad is subsidized by its government and encouraged to market its products internationally.
- 1.6 "Country of origin" means the place where the goods were mined, grown or produced or from which the services are supplied. Goods are produced when, through manufacturing, processing or substantial and major assembly of components, a commercially recognized new product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components.
- 1.7 "Day" means calendar day.
- 1.8 "**Delivery**" means delivery in compliance of the conditions of the contract or order.
- 1.9 "Delivery ex stock" means immediate delivery directly from stock actually on hand.
- 1.10 "Delivery into consignees store or to his site" means delivered and unloaded in the specified store or depot or on the specified site in compliance with the conditions of the contract or order, the vendor bearing all risks and charges involved until the goods are so delivered and a valid receipt is obtained.
- 1.11 **"Dumping"** occurs when a private enterprise abroad market its goods on own initiative in the RSA at lower prices than that of the country of origin and which have the potential to harm the local industries in the RSA.
- 1.12 **"Force majeure"** means an event beyond the control of the vendor and not involving the supplier's fault or negligence and not foreseeable. Such events may include, but is not restricted to, acts of the purchaser in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions and freight embargoes.
- 1.13 **"Fraudulent practice"** means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of any bidder, and includes collusive practice among bidders (prior to or after bid submission) designed to establish bid prices at

artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive the bidder of the benefits of free and open competition.

- 1.14 "GCC" means the General Conditions of Contract.
- 1.15 **"Goods"** means all of the equipment, machinery, and/or other materials that the supplier is required to supply to the purchaser under the contract.
- 1.16 "Imported content" means that portion of the bidding price represented by the cost of components, parts or materials which have been or are still to be imported (whether by the vendor or his subcontractors) and which costs are inclusive of the costs abroad, plus freight and other direct importation costs such as landing costs, dock dues, import duty, sales duty or other similar tax or duty at the South African place of entry as well as transportation and handling charges to the factory in the Republic where the goods covered by the bid will be manufactured.
- 1.17 "Local content" means that portion of the bidding price, which is not included in the imported content provided that local manufacture does take place.
- 1.18 **"Manufacture"** means the production of products in a factory using labour, materials, components and machinery and includes other related value-adding activities.
- 1.19 **"Order"** means an official written order issued for the supply of goods or works or the rendering of a service.
- 1.20 "Project site" where applicable, means the place indicated in bidding documents.
- 1.21 "Purchaser" means the Institution purchasing the goods/works and/or service.
- 1.22 "Republic" means the Republic of South Africa.
- 1.23 "SCC" means the Special Conditions of Contract.
- 1.24 **"Services"** means those functional services ancillary to the supply of the goods, such as transportation and any other incidental services, such as installation, commissioning, provision of technical assistance, training, catering, gardening, security, maintenance and other such obligations of the vendor covered under the contract.
- 1.25 **"Written"** or **"in writing"** means handwritten in ink or any form of electronic or mechanical writing.

# 2. Application

- 2.1 These general conditions are applicable to all bids, contracts and orders including bids for functional and professional services, sales, hiring, letting and the granting or acquiring of rights, but **excluding immovable property**, unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents.
- 2.2 Where applicable, Special Conditions of Contract are also laid down to cover specific vendors, services or works.
- 2.3 Where such Special Conditions of Contract are in conflict with these general conditions, the special conditions shall apply.

#### 3. General

- 3.1 Unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents, the purchaser shall not be liable for any expense incurred in the preparation and submission of a bid. Where applicable a non-refundable fee for documents may be charged.
- 3.2 Invitations to bid are usually published in locally distributed news media and on the municipality/municipal entity website.

#### 4. Standards

4.1 The goods/works and/or service supplied shall conform to the standards mentioned in the bidding documents and specifications.

# 5. Use of contract documents and information inspection

- 5.1 The vendor shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, disclose the contract, or any provision thereof, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of the purchaser in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the vendor in the performance of the contract. Disclosure to any such employed person shall be made in confidence and shall extend only so far as may be necessary for purposes of such performance.
- 5.2 The vendor shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, make use of any document or information mentioned in GCC clause 5.1 except for purposes of performing the contract.
- 5.3 Any document, other than the contract itself mentioned in GCC clause 5.1 shall remain the property of the purchaser and shall be returned (all copies) to the purchaser on completion of the supplier's performance under the contract if so required by the purchaser.
- 5.4 The vendor shall permit the purchaser to inspect the vendor's records relating to the performance of the vendor and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the purchaser, if so required by the purchaser.
- 5.5 The vendor shall indemnify the purchaser against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the goods or any part thereof by the purchaser.

# 6. Patent Rights

6.1 The vendor shall indemnify the purchaser against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the goods or any part thereof by the purchaser.

# 7. Performance security

- 7.1 The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to the purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from them vendor's failure to complete his obligations under the contract.
- 7.2 The performance security shall be denominated in the currency of the contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the purchaser and shall be in one of the following forms:

- a) a bank guarantee or an irrevocable letter of credit issued by a reputable bank located in the purchaser's country or abroad, acceptable to the purchaser, in the form provided in the bidding documents or another form acceptable to the purchaser; or
- b) a cashier's or certified cheque.
- 7.3 The performance security will be discharged by the purchaser and returned to the vendor not later than thirty (30) days following the date of completion of the vendor's performance obligations under the contract, including any warranty obligations, unless otherwise specified in SCC.

#### 8. Inspections, tests and analyses

- 8.1 All pre-bidding testing will be for the account of the bidder.
- 8.2 If it is a bid condition that supplies to be produced or services to be rendered should at any stage during production or execution or on completion be subject to inspection, the premises of the bidder or contractor shall be open, at all reasonable hours, for inspection by a representative of the Institution or an organization acting on behalf of the Institution.
- 8.3 If there are no inspection requirements indicated in the bidding documents and no mention is made in the contract, but during the contract period it is decided that inspections shall be carried out, the purchaser shall itself make the necessary arrangements, including payment arrangements with the testing authority concerned.
- 8.4 If the inspections, tests and analyses referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 show the supplies to be in accordance with the contract requirements, the cost of the inspections, tests and analyses shall be defrayed by the purchaser.
- 8.5 Where the supplies or services referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 do not comply with the contract requirements, irrespective of whether such supplies or services are accepted or not, the cost in connection with these inspections, tests or analyses shall be defrayed by the vendor.
- 8.6 Supplies and services which are referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 and which do not comply with the contract requirements may be rejected.
- 8.7 Any contract supplies may on or after delivery be inspected, tested or analysed and may be rejected if found not to comply with the requirements of the contract. Such rejected supplies shall be held at the cost and risk of the vendor who shall, when called upon, remove them immediately at his own cost and forthwith substitute them with supplies which do comply with the requirements of the contract. Failing such removal the rejected supplies shall be returned at the vendor's cost and risk. Should the vendor fail to provide the substitute supplies forthwith, the purchaser may, without giving the vendor further opportunity to substitute the rejected supplies, purchase such supplies as may be necessary at the expense of the vendor.
- 8.8 The provisions of clauses 8.4 to 8.7 shall not prejudice the right of the purchaser to cancel the contract on account of a breach of the conditions thereof, or to act in terms of Clause 23 of GCC.

# 9. Packing

- 9.1 The vendor shall provide such packing of the goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the contract. The packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit, and open storage. Packing, case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods' final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.
- 9.2 The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified in SCC, and in any subsequent instructions ordered by the purchaser.

# 10. Delivery and documents

- 10.1 Delivery of the goods shall be made by the vendor in accordance with the terms specified in the contract. The details of shipping and/or other documents to be furnished by the vendor are specified in SCC.
- 10.2 Documents to be submitted by the vendor are specified in SCC.

#### 11. Insurance

11.1 The goods supplied under the contract shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery in the manner specified in the SCC.

#### 12. Transportation

12.1 Should a price other than an all-inclusive delivered price be required, this shall be specified in the SCC.

#### 13. Incidental Services

- 13.1 The vendor may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified in SCC:
  - a) performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or commissioning of the supplied aoods;
  - b) furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied goods;
  - c) furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied goods;
  - d) performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the vendor of any warranty obligations under this contract;
  - e) training of the purchaser's personnel, at the vendor's plant and/or
  - f) on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied goods.
- 13.2 Prices charged by the vendor for incidental services, if not included in the contract price for the goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the vendor for similar services.

#### 14. Spare parts

- 14.1 Specified in SCC, the vendor may be required to provide any or all of the following materials, notifications, and information pertaining to spare parts manufactured or distributed by the vendor:
  - a) such spare parts as the purchaser may elect to purchase from the vendor, provided that this election shall not relieve the vendor of any warranty obligations under the contract; and
  - b) in the event of termination of production of the spare parts:
    - (i) advance notification to the purchaser of the pending termination, in sufficient time to permit the purchaser to procure needed requirements; and
    - (ii) following such termination, furnishing at no cost to the purchaser, the blueprints, drawings, and specifications of the spare parts, if requested.

# 15. Warranty

- 15.1 The vendor warrants that the goods supplied under the contract are new, unused, of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials unless provided otherwise in the contract. The vendor further warrants that all goods supplied under this contract shall have no defect, arising from design, materials, or workmanship (except when the design and/or material is required by the purchaser's specifications) or from any act or omission of the vendor, that may develop under normal use of the supplied goods in the conditions prevailing in the country of final destination.
- 15.2 This warranty shall remain valid for twelve (12) months after the goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the contract, or for eighteen (18) months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading in the source country, whichever period concludes earlier, unless specified otherwise in SCC.
- 15.3 The purchaser shall promptly notify the vendor in writing of any claims arising under this warranty.
- 15.4 Upon receipt of such notice, the vendor shall, within the period specified in SCC and with all reasonable speed, repair or replace the defective goods or parts thereof, without costs to the purchaser.
- 15.5 If the vendor, having been notified, fails to remedy the defect(s) within the period specified in SCC, the purchaser may proceed to take such remedial action as may be necessary, at the vendor's risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the purchaser may have against the vendor under the contract.

# 16. Payment

- 16.1 The method and conditions of payment to be made to the vendor under this contract shall be specified in SCC.
- 16.2 The vendor shall furnish the purchaser with an invoice accompanied by a copy of the delivery note and upon fulfillment of other obligations stipulated in the contract.

- 16.3 Payments shall be made promptly by the purchaser, but in no case later than thirty (30) days after submission of an invoice or claim by the vendor.
- 16.4 Payment will be made in Rand unless otherwise stipulated in SCC.

#### 17. Prices

17.1 Prices charged by the vendor for goods/works delivered and/or services performed under the contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the vendor in this bid, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in SCC or purchaser's request for bid validity extension, as the case may be.

#### 18. Variation Orders

18.1 In cases where the estimated value of the envisaged changes in purchase does not vary more than 15% of the total value of the original contract, the contractor may be instructed to deliver the goods or render the services as such. In cases of measurable quantities, the contractor may be approached to reduce the unit price and such offers, may be accepted provided that there is no escalation in price.

# 19. Assignment

19.1 The vendor shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under the contract, except with the purchaser's prior written consent.

#### 20. Subcontractors

20.1 The vendor shall notify the purchaser in writing of all subcontractors awarded under this contract if not already specified in the bid. Such notification, in the original bid or later, shall not relieve the vendor from any liability or obligation under the contract.

#### 21. Delays in the vendor's performance

- 21.1 Delivery of the goods/works and/or performance of services shall be made by the vendor in accordance with the time schedule prescribed by the purchaser in the contract.
- 21.2 If at any time during performance of the contract, the vendor or its subcontractor(s) should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the goods/works and/or performance of services, the vendor shall promptly notify the purchaser in writing of the fact of the delay, it's likely duration and its cause(s). As soon as practicable after receipt of the vendor's notice, the purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at his discretion extend the vendor's time for performance, with or without the imposition of penalties, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of contract.
- 21.3 No provision in a contract shall be deemed to prohibit the obtaining of supplies or services from a national department, provincial department, or a local authority.
- 21.4 The right is reserved to procure outside of the contract small quantities or to have essential services executed if an emergency arises, the vendor's point of supply is not situated at or near the place the supplies are required or the vendor's supplies or goods are not readily available.

- 21.5 Except as provided under GCC Clause 25, a delay by the vendor in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render the vendor liable to the imposition of penalties, pursuant to GCC Clause 22, unless an extension of time is agreed upon pursuant to GCC Clause 21.2 without the application of penalties.
- 21.6 Upon any delay beyond the delivery period in the case of a supplies contract, the purchaser shall, without cancelling the contract, be entitled to purchase supplies of a similar quality and up to the same quantity in substitution of the goods not supplied in conformity with the contract and to return any goods delivered later at the vendor's expense and risk, or to cancel the contract and buy such goods as may be required to complete the contract and without prejudice to his other rights, be entitled to claim damages from the vendor.

#### 22. Penalties

22.1 Subject to GCC Clause 25, if the vendor fails to deliver any or all of the goods or to perform the services within the period(s) specified in the contract, the purchaser shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the contract, deduct from the contract price, as a penalty, a sum calculated on the delivered price of the delayed goods/works and/or unperformed services using the current prime interest rate calculated for each day of the delay until actual delivery or performance. The purchaser may also consider termination of the contract pursuant to GCC Clause 23.

#### 23. Termination for default

- 23.1 The purchaser, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of contract, by written notice of default sent to the vendor, may terminate this contract in whole or in part:
  - a. if the vendor fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the period(s) specified in the contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause 21.2:
  - b. if the vendor fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the contract; or
  - c. if the vendor, in the judgement of the purchaser, has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the contract.
- 23.2 In the event the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner, as it deems appropriate, goods/works and/or services similar to those undelivered, and the vendor shall be liable to the purchaser for any excess costs for such similar goods/works and/or services. However, the vendor shall continue performance of the contract to the extent not terminated.
- 23.3 Where the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may decide to impose a restriction penalty on the vendor by prohibiting such vendor from doing business with the public sector for a period not exceeding 10 years.
- 23.4 If a purchaser intends imposing a restriction on a vendor or any person associated with the vendor, the vendor will be allowed a time period of not more than fourteen (14) days to provide reasons why the envisaged restriction should not be imposed. Should the vendor fail to respond within the stipulated fourteen (14) days the purchaser may regard may regard the intended penalty as not objected against and may impose it on the vendor.
- 23.5 Any restriction imposed on any person by the Accounting Officer / Authority will, at the discretion of the Accounting Officer / Authority, also be applicable to any other enterprise or

any partner, manager, director or other person who wholly or partly exercises or exercised or may exercise control over the enterprise of the first-mentioned person, and with which enterprise or person the first-mentioned person, is or was in the opinion of the Accounting Officer / Authority actively associated.

- 23.6 If a restriction is imposed, the purchaser must, within five (5) working days of such imposition, furnish the National Treasury, with the following information:
  - i. the name and address of the vendor and / or person restricted by the purchaser;
  - ii. the date of commencement of the restriction
  - iii. the period of restriction; and
  - iv. the reasons for the restriction.

These details will be loaded in the National Treasury's central database of vendors or persons prohibited from doing business with the public sector.

23.7 If a court of law convicts a person of an offence as contemplated in sections 12 or 13 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, No. 12 of 2004, the court may also rule that such person's name be endorsed on the Register for Tender Defaulters. When a person's name has been endorsed on the Register, the person will be prohibited from doing business with the public sector for a period not less than five years and not more than 10 years. The National Treasury is empowered to determine the period of restriction and each case will be dealt with on its own merits. According to section 32 of the Act the Register must be open to the public. The Register can be perused on the National Treasury website

# 24. Antidumping and countervailing duties and rights

24.1 When, after the date of bid, provisional payments are required, or antidumping or countervailing duties are imposed, or the amount of a provisional payment or anti-dumping or countervailing right is increased in respect of any dumped or subsidized import, the State is not liable for any amount so required or imposed, or for the amount of any such increase. When, after the said date, such a provisional payment is no longer required or any such anti-dumping or countervailing right is abolished, or where the amount of such provisional payment or any such right is reduced, any such favourable difference shall on demand be paid forthwith by the contractor to the State or the State may deduct such amounts from moneys (if any) which may otherwise be due to the contractor in regard to supplies or services which he delivered or rendered, or is to deliver or render in terms of the contract or any other contract or any other amount which may be due to him.

# 25. Force Majeure

- 25.1 Notwithstanding the provisions of GCC Clauses 22 and 23, the vendor shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security, damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that his delay in performance or other failure to perform his obligations under the contract as a result of an event of Force Majeure.
- 25.2 If a force majeure situation arises, the Vendor shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the Vendor shall continue to perform its obligations under the contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the force majeure event.

#### 26. Termination on insolvency

26.1 The purchaser may at any time terminate the contract by giving written notice to the vendor if the vendor becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the vendor, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the purchaser.

# 27. Settlement of Disputes

- 27.1 If any dispute or difference of any kind whatsoever arises between the purchaser and the vendor in connection with or arising out of the contract, the parties shall make every effort to resolve amicably such dispute or difference by mutual consultation.
- 27.2 If, after thirty (30) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the purchaser or the vendor may give notice to the other party of his intention to commence with mediation. No mediation in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given to the other party.
- 27.3 Should it not be possible to settle a dispute by means of mediation, it may be settled in a South African court of law.
- 27.4 Mediation proceedings shall be conducted in accordance with the rules of procedure specified in the SCC.
- 27.5 Notwithstanding any reference to mediation and/or court proceedings herein,
  - a. the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the contract unless they otherwise agree; and
  - b. the purchaser shall pay the vendor any monies due the vendor.

# 28. Limitation of Liability

- 28.1 Except in cases of criminal negligence or wilful misconduct, and in the case of infringement pursuant to Clause 6;
- (a) the vendor shall not be liable to the purchaser, whether in contract, tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss or damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the vendor to pay penalties and/or damages to the purchaser; and
- (b) the aggregate liability of the vendor to the purchaser, whether under the contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total contract price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment.

# 29. Governing language

29.1 The contract shall be written in English. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the contract that is exchanged by the parties shall also be written in English.

#### 30. Applicable law

30.1 The contract shall be interpreted in accordance with South African laws, unless otherwise Specified in SCC.

#### 31. Notices

- 31.1 Every written acceptance of a bid shall be posted to the vendor concerned by registered or certified mail and any other notice to him shall be posted by ordinary mail to the address furnished in his bid or to the address notified later by him in writing and such posting shall be deemed to be proper service of such notice.
- 31.2 The time mentioned in the contract documents for performing any act after such aforesaid notice has been given, shall be reckoned from the date of posting of such notice.

#### 32. Taxes and duties

- 32.1 A foreign vendor shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the purchaser's country.
- 32.2 A local vendor shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted goods to the purchaser.
- 32.3 No contract shall be concluded with any bidder whose tax matters are not in order. Prior to the award of a bid the purchaser must be in possession of a tax clearance certificate, submitted by the bidder. This certificate must be an original issued by the South African Revenue Services.

#### 33. Transfer of contracts

33.1 The contractor shall not abandon, transfer, cede, assign or sublet a contract or part thereof without the written permission of the purchaser..

#### 34. Amendment of contracts

34.1 No agreement to amend or vary a contract or order or the conditions, stipulations or provisions thereof shall be valid and of any force unless such agreement to amend or vary is entered into in writing and signed by the contracting parties. Any waiver of the requirement that the agreement to amend or vary shall be in writing, shall also be in writing.

# 35. Prohibition of restrictive practices

- 35.1 In terms of section 4 (1) (b) (iii) of the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998, as amended, an agreement between, or concerted practice by, firms, or a decision by an association of firms, is prohibited if it is between parties in a horizontal relationship and if a bidder(s) is/are or a contractor(s) was/were involved in collusive bidding (or bid rigging).
- 35.2 If a bidder(s) or contractor(s), based on reasonable grounds or evidence obtained by the purchaser, has / have engaged in the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may refer the matter to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties as contemplated in the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998.
- 35.3 If a bidder(s) or contractor(s), has / have been found guilty by the Competition Commission of the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided for, invalidate the bid(s) for such item(s) offered, and / or terminate the contract in whole or part, and / or restrict the bidder(s) or contractor(s) from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years and / or claim damages from the bidder(s) or contractor(s) concerned.

# 5. SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

1. I/We hereby bid to supply all or any of the supplies and/or to render all or any of the services described in the attached documents to the Newcastle Municipality on the terms and conditions and be in accordance with the specifications stipulated in the bid documents (and which shall be taken as part of and be incorporated into this bid) at the prices and on the terms regarding time for delivery and/or execution inserted therein.

# 2. I/we agree that:

- a) the offer herein shall remain binding upon me and open for acceptance by the Newcastle Municipality during the validity period indicated and calculated from the closing time of the bid;
- b) this bid and its acceptance shall be subject to Supply Chain Management Regulations, the Municipal Finance Management Act, No 56 of 2003, the Newcastle Municipality Supply Chain Management Policy and the General and Special Conditions of Contract, with which I/we am fully acquainted;
- c) if I/we withdraw my bid within the period for which I/we have agreed that the bid shall remain open for acceptance, or fail to fulfill the contract when called upon to do so, the Municipality may, without prejudice to its other rights, agree to the withdrawal of my bid or cancel the contract that may have been entered into between the Municipality and myself. I/we will then pay to the Municipality any additional expenses incurred by the Municipality having either to accept any less favorable bid or, if fresh bids have to be invited, the additional expenditure incurred by the invitation of fresh bids and by the subsequent acceptance of any less favorable bid. The Municipality shall have the right to recover such additional expenditure by set-off against monies which may be due to me under this or any other bid or contract or against any guarantee or deposit that may have been furnished by me or on my behalf for the due fulfillment of this or any other bid or contract and pending the ascertainment of the amount of such additional expenditure to retain such monies, guarantee or deposit as security for any loss the Municipality may sustain by reason of my default;
- d) if my bid is accepted, the acceptance may be communicated to me by registered post, and that the South African Post Office Limited shall be treated as delivery agent to me;
- e) the law of the Republic of South Africa shall govern the contract created by the acceptance of my bid and I choose domicilium citandi et executandi in the Republic at (full physical address):

•••••	•••••	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

I/we furthermore confirm that I/we have satisfied myself/ourselves as to the correctness and validity of the bid: that the price(s), rate(s) and preference quoted cover all of the work / item(s) and my obligations under a resulting contract, and I accept that any mistakes regarding the price(s) and calculations will be at my risk.

3. I/we hereby accept full responsibility for the proper execution and fulfillment of all obligations and conditions devolving on me under this agreement, as the Principal(s) liable for the due fulfillment of this contract.

"Bid No: A003-2022/23- Panel of service providers for supply and delivery of personal protective clothing for a period of 36 months" 4. I/we agree that any action arising from this contract may in all respects be instituted against me and I/we hereby undertake to satisfy fully any sentence or judgment which may be pronounced against me as a result of such action. YES NO 5. Are you duly authorized to sign the bid?\* 6. I/we confirm that I/we have declared all and any interest that I or any persons related to my business has with regard to this bid or any related bids by completion of the Declaration of Interest Section. 7. Has the Declaration of Interest been duly completed and included with the bid forms?\* YES

Delete whichever is not applicable

# 8. CERTIFICATION OF CORRECTNESS OF INFORMATION SUPPLIED IN THIS DOCUMENT

- 9.1 I/we, THE UNDERSIGNED, WHO WARRANT THAT I AM DULY AUTHORIZED TO DO SO ON BEHALF OF THE BIDDER, CERTIFY THAT THE INFORMATION SUPPLIED IN TERMS OF THIS DOCUMENT IS CORRECT AND TRUE, THAT THE SIGNATORY TO THIS DOCUMENT IS DULY AUTHORIZED AND **ACKNOWLEDGE THAT:**
- 9.2 The bidder will furnish documentary proof regarding any bidding issue to the satisfaction of the Municipality, if requested to do so.
- 9.3 If the information supplied is found to be incorrect and/or false then the Municipality, in addition to any remedies it may have, may:
  - a) Recover from the contractor all costs, losses or damages incurred or sustained by the Municipality as a result of the award of the contract, and/or
  - b) Cancel the contract and claim any damages which the Municipality may suffer by having to make less favorable arrangements after such cancellation.

BIDDER`S NAME:	
BIDDER'S REPRESENTATIVE	:
SIGNATURE	:
DATE	:
WITNESSES  1. Name :	Signature:
Date :	
2. Name :	Signature :
Date :	

#### **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY**

# **CONTINUATION OF SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT**

#### **RULES IN RESPECT OF BID DOCUMENTS**

'Council' shall mean the Newcastle Municipality

'Committee' shall mean that Committee of the Council whose responsibility it is to

consider tenders and advise Council on acceptance or otherwise.

'Municipal Manager' shall mean the Municipal Manager of the Local Council of Newcastle or such

person appointed by Council to act in that capacity.

'Head of Department' shall mean the head of the Council department concerned with the particular tender or such person appointed by Council to act in that capacity.

All bidders are hereby advised that in the event that the bid is accepted by the Council all conditions and stipulations set out this bid and in all forms, schedule and/or annexure hereto, will be the contract between the Bidder and the Municipality.

- 1. Bidders must acquaint themselves fully on the Rules, General Conditions and Special Conditions of bid documents.
- 2. Failure on the part of the Bidder to sign this bid form and thus to acknowledge and accept the conditions in writing or to complete the attached forms, questionnaires and specifications and proposals in all respects, may in the sole discretion of the Municipality invalidate the bid.
- 3. Failure to sign the **MBD 1** will invalidate the bid, provided that it is the only acceptable bid received, Council may recommend it be considered as an offer after signature by the bidder.
  - Bidders shall ensure that they have been provided with all the documents and drawings. Bidders must advise the Department concerned immediately if there is any duplication or obscure typing or if there is any doubt as to the meaning of any words, clause, sentence, paragraph, drawing or any other particulars and have the matter rectified, otherwise it will be assumed correct and no liabilities whatsoever will be admitted in respect of errors in the bid due to the foregoing.
- 4. Bidders shall quote delivery periods for the products specified and shall supply all the information called for on the attached data schedules.

# 5. GUARANTEE

Where applicable, Bidders shall provide at the time of bidding, details of the guarantee given with the products offered together with the period for which the guarantee is effective from date of delivery.

- 6. No bid will be accepted unless made out on the forms provided.
- 7. A signed copy of these conditions and specifications must accompany the bid.
- 8. Bids received after 12:00 on the closing date of this bid will not be accepted.
- 9. After the bids have been opened, a bid may not be withdrawn by the person or firm submitting it except with the concurrence of the Council.

- 10. Council reserves the right to accept all or a portion only of any tender.
- 11. Should there be any difference between the prices or particulars contained in the official Form of bid and those contained in the covering letter from the bidder the prices and particulars contained in the official form of bid, in all circumstances, prevail.
- 12. If any of the conditions on this bid form are in conflict with any special conditions, stipulations or provisions incorporated in the bid, such special conditions, stipulations or provisions shall apply.
- 13. Bids must be submitted in sealed envelopes.
- 14. The bid number and title of the bid must appear on the front of the sealed envelope in which the bid is submitted.
- 15. The Municipality shall not be obliged to accept the lowest or any bid. It is important that only Bidders with the necessary experience, qualifications and technical ability to carry out the requirements of this bid submit bids in regard hereto. The Municipality will consider all prices and submissions made by the bidders. Should the Municipality require that a specific price and/or submission be reconsidered, it reserves the right to do so, subject to the Municipality requesting all Bidders to submit such a request or revision of the Bid Proposal.
- 16. The bidder undertakes that it will make itself and its members, officials and employees and agents aware of the appropriate legislation, regulations and by-laws of the Municipality that might have implications on the Bidder's activities in terms hereof.
- 17. Neither the Municipality nor any official of the Municipality will be held responsible for loss of a potential opportunity to bid due to the failure of the Bidder complying with any of the requirements of this bid.
- 18. The covering letter or other matter submitted with the official bid document may explain, amplify or illustrate, but not replace any part of the official bid document or the information furnished therein.
- 19. All data/information supplied by the Municipality will be received by the Bidder at his/her risk. It will be the responsibility of the Bidder to check and verify the accuracy of the data/information supplied by the Municipality. The Municipality will not be held responsible for any inaccurate or incomplete data/information.
- 20. Two envelope system will not be applicable on this project.

# 21. PAYMENT OF MUNICIPAL SERVICES

Proof must be produced, together with the bidding documents that the entity is not indebted to the Municipality or Municipal area in which they are staying, for a period of more than 30 days for services rendered / rate payable. Bidders residing on farms with no municipal services should submit a letter from their Induna / owner stating the above.

#### 22. INVITATION TO BID

Bids shall be invited by the Municipal Manager in terms of the Supply Chain Management Policy of the Newcastle Municipality.

# 23. ACCEPTANCE OF BIDS

After the opening of bids, the official designated by the Municipal Manager shall forward such tender to the Head of Department for whom such tenders have been invited. The Head of Department concerned will then consider the tenders and submit them to the appropriate Committee with the written comments of the Chief Financial Officer and with details of any irregularity or defect in connection with the bid documents or matters relating to the calling of bids together with the recommendation for consideration by the Committee.

#### 24. BID DOCUMENTS

- a. Where applicable all bid documents and drawings are to be returned at the time of bidding except that where an additional copy of the Schedule of Quantities is provided, a copy may be retained by the tender for his records.
  - The original Schedule of Quantities must be forwarded to the Newcastle Municipality
- b. After awarding the bid, no documents will be returned to any unsuccessful bidder, but will be retained by the Municipal Manager.
- c. All bid documents must be completed in black ink and should any alteration, omission, erasure or addition be made, it will not be recognised unless authenticated with the initials of the bidder and those of the witnesses of his signature. Bidders may, however, qualify their bid by a letter accompanying the bid documents.
  - i. Any irregularity, incompleteness or obscurity in a bid renders it liable for rejection.
  - ii. Failure to sign the bid document will invalidate the bid, provided that if it is the only acceptable bid received, the Head of Department may recommend that it be considered as an offer after signature by the bidder.
  - iii. Bidders shall check that they have been provided with all the documents and drawings. Bidders must advise the Department concerned immediately if there is any duplication or obscure typing or if there is any doubt as to the meaning of any words, clause, sentence, paragraph, drawing or any other particulars and have the matter rectified, otherwise it will be taken for granted that there are no doubts or errors, and no liabilities whatsoever will be admitted in respect of errors in the tender due to the foregoing.

# 25. DEPOSITS

- a. A sum as stated in the invitation to bid being a deposit for the supply of the bid documents. The bidder must obtain a receipt for the deposit amount from the office of the Chief Financial Officer prior to receiving the bid documents.
- b. A deposit in the sum stated in the bid documents is non-refundable.
- c. The Head of the Department concerned, in the event of receiving any deposits, shall forthwith hand to the Chief Financial Officer any deposits or security received.

# 26. LATE BIDS

- a. Any bid received after the closing date and time advertised for the receipt of bids shall not be considered, provided that a late bid may be admitted by the Council when:
  - I. in the case of a bid submitted through the post, there is proof that the bid was posted in sufficient time to reach the Municipal Manager before the closing date and time

- advertised for the receipt of bid and the bidder has taken reasonable steps against ordinary delays and was in no way to blame for the late receipt of his bid;
- II. in the case of a bid delivered by hand, there is proof that the bidder had taken reasonable steps against ordinary delays and was in no way to blame for the late delivery.
- b. The Council may accept a bid which is received late and has for that reason been disallowed in terms of the provisions of this rule, provided it was the only acceptable bid received.

#### 27. COMMUNICATION PROHIBITED

- a. Except where clarification of a bid is necessary or whenever it is necessary to approach a bidder for an extension of the binding period of a bid, no communication, without written authority of the Council, shall take place between the bidder and any member or officer of Council on a question affecting any matter which is the subject of a bid between the closing date and time of a bid and the acceptance by Council of the bid. When clarification is required or an extension of time, this may be requested by a Council Officer on the authority of his Head of Department.
- b. In no case shall bids be returned or referred to bidders for amendment or completion in any respect without the written authority of the Council.

# 28. COUNCIL NOT OBLIGED TO ACCEPT ANY BID

Council does not bind itself to accept the lowest or any bid and where the bid documents allow for such cases, reserves the right to accept a portion only of any bid.

Council will not compensate the bidder in the preparation and submission of his bid. Council reserves the right to purchase goods outside this contract if and when the need arise

#### 29. DEVIATION FROM CONTRACT

Council reserves the right to deviate or procure goods or services outside of this contract if and when the need arises.

# 30. ALTERNATIVES

The bidder may submit alternatives which, in his/her opinion, are to the Council's advantage economically and technically.

#### 31. CONTRACT DURATION

The contract will be valid for a period of 36 months from the date of appointment.

# 32. POST AWARD PRODUCT COMPLIANCE PROCEDURES

The following post award product compliance procedure will apply:

- i. In the case the equipment has been discontinued / replaced with a new model, the service provider(s) will be required to submit letters from the Manufacturer / Supplier stating the changes and the approval be obtained from the Accounting Officer prior to the executions of such changes.
- ii. Furthermore, service provider(s) are expected to disclose information on the following:
  - Financial Implications & Price Variances
  - Any potential risk

- iii. The new model should at least meet the minimum specification of the original model.
- iv. The delivery and installation of new equipment cannot be effected without the approval from the head of the department (Strategic Executive Director).

#### 33. DEMONSTRATIONS AND INSPECTIONS

- i. All bidders must be prepared to demonstrate, where required, free of charge and obligation, at the Newcastle Municipality or any other area within the boundary of the Newcastle Municipality, any services offered in this bid.
- ii. Where officials are required to attend demonstrations or inspections outside the boundary of the Newcastle Area, all costs to attend such demonstration shall be borne by the bidder.

#### 34. PRICE ADJUSTMENT

In the event of a total price increase exceeding the going inflation rate during the bid period, Council reserves the right to withdraw from the bid and call for fresh bids.

(Please see MBD 3.2 for price adjustment formula).

Prices for labour and materials submitted in the bid for the purpose of allowing for statutory increase must be ruling prices as at the date of bidding.

Should the Bidder wish to place the risk of rise or fall in certain items or factors of costs to the account of the Municipality, the Bidder shall state specifically under separate cover in respect of which items or factors he wishes to avoid the risk of rise or fall on what rate he has calculated the item or factor in his price offered.

It should be emphasized that price adjustments based on the Rate of Exchange (ROE) will be allowed only on the imported content of the commodity and it should only meet the provider's additional costs on the imported content. Price adjustments due to the fluctuation in the Rate of Exchange should indicate the dates and period of affect issued by the Reserve Bank of S.A. at 12:00 of the specified date.

Unless any item or factor is reserved in terms of this clause, the bid shall be <u>considered to be a firm</u> <u>delivery price</u>. (See MBD 3.2)

35. Where applicable, all redundant or unusable products, materials or equipment which are removed from site remains the property of the Municipality and shall be returned to the Municipality. The Service provider shall obtain a written acceptance of the goods unless the bid states otherwise.

#### NB: THE FOLLOWING CLAUSES HAVE BEEN REPEATED AS THESE WILL LEAD TO THE REJECTION OF THE BID

- All bid documents must be completed in black ink and should any alteration, omission, erasure
  or addition be made, it will not be recognised, unless authenticated with the initials of the bidder
  and those of the witnesses of his signature.
- Failure to sign the bid document will invalidate (Invitation to Bid) the bid, provided that it is the
  only acceptable bid received, Council may recommend that it be considered as an offer after
  signature by the bidder.
- NO correction fluid/tape may be used.
- Bidders shall ensure that they have been provided with all the documents and drawings.
  Bidders must advise the Department concerned immediately if there is any duplication or
  obscure typing or if there is any doubt as to the meaning of any words, clause, sentence,
  paragraph, drawing or any other particulars and have the matter rectified, otherwise it will be
  assumed correct and no liabilities whatsoever will be admitted in respect of errors in the bid due
  to the foregoing.
- Bids received after the official closing date and time of this bid, will not be accepted.
- Proof must be produced, together with the bidding document that the entity is not indebted to
  the Municipality or municipal area in which they are staying, for a period of more than 30 days
  for services rendered / rates payable. Bidders residing on farms with no municipal services
  should submit a letter from their Induna/owner stating the above.
- TAX COMPLIANCE STATUS
   A valid Tax Compliance Status Pin or CSD Master Registration Number should be supplied on MBD 1 for verification.

NAME OF BIDDER	
ADDRESS	
TELEPHONE NUMI	BER
NAME OF THE OF	FICIAL POSITION
SIGNATURE	DATE
WITNESSES NAME	NAME
SIGNATURE	SIGNATURE
ID NUMBER	ID NUMBER

# **6. AUTHORITY OF SIGNATORY**

Indicate the status of the Bidder by ticking the appropriate box hereunder. The Bidder must complete the certificate set out below for the relevant category.

A	B	C	D	E
COMPANY	PARTNERSHIP	JOINT VENTURE	SOLE PROPRIETOR	CLOSE CORPORATION
COMITAITI	TARTILLOTTI	JOHN VENTORE	JOLE I KOI KILIOK	CLOSE COM ORAHON

A. Certificate for C	Company			
I,		,	chairperson of the board of	
		, hereby con	firm that by resolution of the	
board (copy atta	ched) taken on	20	··· ,	
Mr/Ms	acting in the cap	pacity of	, was authorised to	
sign all document	s in connection with this bid	d for Bid no <b>Bid no A003 -</b> 2	2022/23 and any contract	
resulting from it or	behalf of the company.			
As witnesses:				
1	Chairman:			
2	Date:			
<b>2022/23</b> and any (	dersigned, being the hereby authorise Mr/Ms hereby authorise from it or contract resulting from it or	n all documents in conne n our behalf.	, acting in the capacity ction with this bid for <b>Bid no A00</b>	of
Name	Address	Signature	Date	
				-
				-
the affairs of the Po C. Certificate for .	artnership as a whole.  Joint Venture  ned, are submitting this ter	nder offer in Joint Venture	e and hereby authorise Mr/Ms	
		Page <b>32</b> of <b>91</b>		-

"Bid No: A003-2022/2	3- Panel of service providers	for supply and delivery of personal protectiv	ve clothing for a period of 3	6 months"
	•••••	acting in the capacity of lead	partner, to sign all	documents
in connection with the	his bid for <b>A003 - 202</b>	2/23 and any contract resulting	g from it on our beh	nalf.
This authorisation is e	evidenced by the at	tached power of attorney sign	ed by legally autho	orised
signatories of all the	partners to the Join	t Venture.		
Name of Firm	Address	Authorising Name and Capacity	Authorising Signature	
Lead Partner:		,		
• •	_	licating clearly the percentage contri	•	
	ed with the bid. A board	resolution, authorising each signatory	who signed above to d	lo so, is to be
submitted with the bid.  D. Certificate for Sole	a Proprietor			
	•	, hereby cor	ofirm that Lam the s	ole owner
		, Horoby cor	mini marram me s	OIC OVVIICI
As witnesses:	ig as			
	Sole Owne	·		
E. Certificate for Clos				
	-	mbers in the business trading a	s	
9	,	by authorise Mr/Ms		
		, to sign all to sign all docu		n with this
		ontract resulting from it on our b		11 ************************************
DIG TOF BIG TIO ACCO -	2022/20 and any co	ormacricsoning norm of our c	oction.	
Name	Address	Signature	Date	
Name	Addiess	Signatore	Dale	
		I		
Note: This certificate is to be Partnership as a whole.	be completed and signed	d by all key partners upon whom rests t	he direction of the affair	s of the
-				

# 7. RECORD OF ADDENDA

We confirm that the following communications received from the employer before the submission of this tender offer, amending the tender documents, have been taken into account in this tender offer.

	Date	Title or Details
1.		
2.		
3.		
4.		

Attach additional pages if more space is required.

Failure to acknowledge any addendum released by Newcastle Municipality may result in your tender submission being declared non-responsive.

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

# **08. PROOF OF GOOD STANDING WITH MUNICIPAL ACCOUNTS**

#### MUST BE COMPLETED FOR THIS BID

<u>Declaration in terms of paragraph 38(1)(d)(i) of the Supply Chain Management Regulation, irrespective</u> of the contract value of the bid:

#### NB: Please note that this declaration must be completed by ALL bidders

- i. I, the undersigned hereby declare that the signatory to this tender document; is duly authorised and further declare:
- ii. I acknowledges that according to SCM Regulation 38(1)(d)(i), the Municipality may reject the tender of the tenderer if any municipal rates and taxes or municipal service charges owed by the Tenderer or any of its directors/members/partners to Newcastle Municipality, or to any other municipality or municipal entity, are in arrears for more than 3 (three) months.
- iii. I acknowledge that should it be found that any municipal rates and taxes or municipal charges as set out in (ii) above are in arrears for more than three (3) months, the bid will be rejected and the Newcastle Municipality may take such remedial action as is required, including the rejection of the bid and/or termination of the contract; and
- iv. The following account/s of the bidding entity has reference:

Physical Business Address(es) of the Tenderer	Municipality	Municipal Account Number

**NB:** If insufficient space above, please submit on a separate\_page

**PLEASE NOTE** further that if no municipal rates and taxes or municipal charges are payable by the bidding entity, indicate the reason/s for that in the space below by means of a tick next in the relevant block,

Reason	Tick	Portfolio of evidence
Bidding entities who rent premises from a landlord		Signed copy of the lease agreement together with a municipal rates statement from the landlord stating that no levies are in arrears.
Bidding entities who operate from a property owned by a director / member / partner		Municipal account statement/s of a director / member / partner

Attach latest municipal account statement behind this page. The portfolio of evidence must not be older than three months from the close of this tender.

SIGNED AT	DAY OF20
Name of Duly Authoris	ed Signatory: (Please print)
ŕ	
Authorised Signature: .	
As witness:	1
	2

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

## 09. CENTRAL SUPPLIER DATABASE REGISTRATION

No awards will be made to a tenderer who is not registered on the Central Supplier Database (CSD).

The establishment of a Central Supplier Database (CSD) will result in one single database to serve as the source of all supplier information for all spheres of government. The purpose of centralising government's supplier database is to reduce duplication of effort and cost for both supplier and government while enabling electronic procurement processes.

Registration on the Central Supplier Database must be done online via the website: https://secure.csd.gov.za/

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

## 10. MBD 4: DECLARATION OF INTEREST

- 1. No bid will be accepted from persons in the service of the state.
- 2. Any person, having a kinship with persons in the service of the state, including a blood relationship, may make an offer or offers in terms of this invitation to bid. In view of possible allegations of favouritism, should the resulting bid, or part thereof, be awarded to persons connected with or related to persons in service of the state, it is required that the bidder or their authorised representative declare their position in relation to the evaluating/adjudicating authority.
- 3. In order to give effect to the above, the following questionnaire must be completed and submitted with the bid.

3.1	Full Name of bidder/ Representative	
3.2	Identity Number	
3.3	Position occupied in the Company	
	(director, trustee, shareholder²)	
3.4	Company Registration Number	
3.5	Tax Reference Number	
3.6	Vat Registration Number	

3.7. The names of all directors / trustees / shareholders members, their individual identity numbers and state employee numbers must be indicated in paragraph 4 below.

3.8	Are you presently in the service of the state*?	Yes	No
3.8.1	If yes, furnish particulars.		
3.9	Have you been in the service of the state for the past twelve months	Yes	No
3.9.1	If yes, furnish particulars.		·

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup>MSCM Regulations: "in the service of the state" means to be –

(i) any municipal council;

(ii) any provincial legislature; or

- (iii) the national Assembly or the national Council of provinces;
- (b) a member of the board of directors of any municipal entity;
- (c) an official of any municipality or municipal entity;
- (d) an employee of any national or provincial department, national or provincial public entity or constitutional institution within the meaning of the Public Finance Management Act, 1999 (Act No.1 of 1999);
- (e) a member of the accounting authority of any national or provincial public entity; or
- (f) an employee of Parliament or a provincial legislature.

<sup>(</sup>a) a member of -

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup>"Shareholder"" means a person who owns shares in the company and is actively involved in the management of the company or business and exercises control over the company.

"Bid N	lo: A003-2022/23- Panel of service providers for supply and delivery of personal protective clothing for a per	riod of 36 n	nonths"
3.10	Do you, have any relationship (family, friend, other) with persons in the service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid?	Yes	No
3.10.	If yes, furnish particulars.		
3.11	Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between a bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid?	Yes	No
3.11.	If yes, furnish particulars.		
3.12	Are any of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or stakeholders in service of the state?	Yes	No
3.12.	If yes, furnish particulars.		
3.13	Are any spouse, child or parent of the company's directors, managers, principal shareholders or stakeholders in service of the state?	Yes	No
3.13.	If yes, furnish particulars.		
3.14	Do you or any of the directors, trustees, managers, principal shareholders or stakeholders of this company have any interest in any other related companies or business whether or not they are bidding for this contract.	Yes	No
3.14.	If yes, furnish particulars.		

Full Name	Identity Number	State Employ	ee Number
	ideniily Number	Sidle Employ	ee number
ne of Bidder			
me of Bidder	N	lame (print)	
		lame (print)	

# 11. MBD 6.1: PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM FORM IN TERMS OF THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS 2022

This preference form must form part of all bids invited. It contains general information and serves as a claim form for preference points for Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment (B-BBEE) Status Level of Contribution

NB: BEFORE COMPLETING THIS FORM, BIDDERS MUST STUDY THE GENERAL CONDITIONS, DEFINITIONS AND DIRECTIVES APPLICABLE IN RESPECT OF EQUITY OWNERSHIP BY HISTORICALLY DISADVANTAGED INDIVIDUAL (HDI`S), AS PRESCRIBED IN THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS, 2022.

#### **GENERAL CONDITIONS**

- 1. The following preference point systems are applicable to all bids:
  - the 80/20 system for requirements with a Rand value of up to R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included); and
  - the 90/10 system for requirements with a Rand value above R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included).

The value of this bid is estimated to not exceed R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included) and therefore the 80/20 preference point system shall be applicable or

- 2. Points for this bid shall be awarded for:
  - (a) Price; and
  - (b) Specific contract participation goals, as specified in the attached forms.

3. The maximum points for this bid are allocated as follows:

·		POINTS
1. Price	80	
2. Specific Contract Participation Goals	20	
2.1 Historically Disadvantaged Individuals	16	
2.1.1 Who had no franchise in national elections before the		
1983 and 1993 Constitution	8	
2.1.2 Who is female	4	
2.1.3 Who has a disability and / or Youth	2	
2.1.4 Youth (HDI)	2	
2.2 Other Specific goals (Local Economic Development goa	Is of the	4
RDP		4
2.2.1 Business operations within Amajuba District	4	
2.2.2 Business Operations within KwaZulu-Natal Province	2	
2.2.3 Business operations within South Africa	0	
Total points for Price and HDI principles must not exceed		100

To claim specific goals listed under 2.2 above the Municipal water and light account in the name of the company or individual in case of Sole proprietor must be submitted.

- 4. Failure on the part of a bidder to submit proof of claim together with the bid, will be interpreted to mean that preference points for advancement of past imbalances are not claimed.
- 5. The purchaser reserves the right to require of a bidder, either before a bid is adjudicated or at any time subsequently, to substantiate any claim in regard to preferences, in any manner required by the purchaser.

### 6. DEFINITIONS

**6.1 "Acceptable bid"** means any bid which, in all respects, complies with the specifications and conditions Page **41** of **91** 

of bid as set out in the bid document.

- **6.2 "Bid"** means a written offer in a prescribed or stipulated form in response to an invitation by an organ of state for the provision of goods, works or services.
- **6.3 "Comparative price"** means the price after the factors of a non-firm price and all unconditional discounts that can be utilised have been taken into consideration.
- **6.4 "Consortium or joint venture"** means an association of persons for the purpose of combining their expertise, property, capital, efforts, skills and knowledge in an activity for the execution of a contract.
- **6.5 "Contract"** means the agreement that results from the acceptance of a bid by an organ of state.
- **6.6 "Specific contract participation goals"** means the goals as stipulated in the Preferential Procurement Regulations 2001.
- **6.7** In addition to above-mentioned goals, the Regulations [12.(1)] also make provision for organs of state to give particular consideration to procuring locally manufactured products.
- **6.8 "Control"** means the possession and exercise of legal authority and power to manage the assets, goodwill and daily operations of a business and the active and continuous exercise of appropriate managerial authority and power in determining the policies and directing the operations of the business.
- **6.9** "Disability" means, in respect of a person, a permanent impairment of a physical, intellectual, or sensory function, which results in restricted, or lack of, ability to perform an activity in the manner, or within the range, considered normal for a human being.
- **6.10 "Equity Ownership"** means the percentage ownership and control, exercised by individuals within an enterprise.
- 6.11 "Historically Disadvantaged Individual (HDI)" means a South African citizen
  - (1) who, due to the apartheid policy that had been in place, had no franchise in national elections prior to the introduction of the Constitution of the Republic of South Africa, 1983 (Act No 110 of 1983) or the Constitution of the Republic of South Africa, 1993, (Act No 200 of 1993) ("the interim Constitution); and/or
  - (2) who is a female; and/or
  - (3) who has a disability:
    - provided that a person who obtained South African citizenship on or after the coming to effect of the Interim Constitution, is deemed not to be a HDI;
  - **6.12 "Management"** means an activity inclusive of control and performed on a daily basis, by any person who is a principal executive officer of the company, by whatever name that person may be designated, and whether or not that person is a director.
- **6..13 "Owned"** means having all the customary elements of ownership, including the right of decision-making and sharing all the risks and profits commensurate with the degree of ownership interests as demonstrated by an examination of the substance, rather than the form of ownership arrangements.
- **6.14 "Person"** includes reference to a juristic person.
- **6.15 "Rand value"** means the total estimated value of a contract in Rand denomination that is calculated at the time of bid invitations and includes all applicable taxes and excise duties.
- **6.16 "Small, Medium and Micro Enterprises (SMMEs)** bears the same meaning assigned to this expression in the National Small Business Act, 1996 (No 102 of 1996).

- **6.17 "Sub-contracting"** means the primary contractor's assigning or leasing or making out work to, or employing another person to support such primary contractor in the execution of part of a project in terms of the contract.
- **6.18 "Trust"** means the arrangement through which the property of one person is made over or bequeathed to a trustee to administer such property for the benefit of another person.
- **6.19 "Trustee"** means any person, including the founder of a trust, to whom property is bequeathed in order for such property to be administered for the benefit of another person.
- **6.20 "rand value"** means the total estimated value of a contract in Rand, calculated at the time of bid invitation, and includes all applicable taxes;

## 7. ESTABLISHMENT OF HDI EQUITY OWNERSHIP IN AN ENTERPRISE

- 7.1 Equity ownership shall be equated to the percentage of an enterprise which is owned by individuals classified as HDIs, or in the case of a company, the percentage shares that are owned by individuals classified as HDIs, who are actively involved in the management and daily business operations of the enterprise and exercise control over the enterprise, commensurate with their degree of ownership.
- 7.2 Where individuals are not actively involved in the management and daily business operations and do not exercise control over the enterprise commensurate with their degree of ownership, equity ownership may not be claimed.

#### 8. ADJUDICATION USING A POINT SYSTEM

- 8.1 The bidder obtaining the highest number of points will be awarded the contract.
- 8.2 Preference points shall be calculated after prices have been brought to a comparative basis.
- 8.3 Points scored will be rounded off to 2 decimal places.
- 8.4 In the event of equal points scored, the bid will be awarded to the bidder scoring the highest number of points for specified goals.

## 9. POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE

#### 9.1 THE 80/20 OR 90/10 PREFERENCE POINT SYSTEMS

A maximum of 80 or 90 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

80/20 or 90/10

$$Ps = 80\left(1 - \frac{Pt - P\min}{P\min}\right)$$
 or  $Ps = 90\left(1 - \frac{Pt - P\min}{P\min}\right)$ 

Where

Ps = Points scored for price of bid under consideration

Pt = Rand value of bid under consideration

Pmin = Rand value of lowest acceptable bid

## 10. Points awarded for historically disadvantaged individuals

10.1 In terms of Regulation 13 (2) preference points for HDI's are calculated on their percentage shareholding in a business, provided that they are actively involved in and exercise control over the enterprise. The following formula is prescribed in Regulation 13 (5) (c):

$$NEP = NOP \times \frac{EP}{100}$$

Where

NEP = Points awarded for equity ownership by an HDI

NOP = The maximum number of points awarded for equity ownership by an HDI in that specific category

- EP = The percentage of equity ownership by an HDI within the enterprise or business, determined in accordance with the definition of HDI's.
- 10.2 Equity claims for a trust will only be allowed in respect of those persons who are both trustees and beneficiaries and who are actively involved in the management of the trust.
- 10.3 Documentation to substantiate the validity of the credentials of the trustees contemplated above must be submitted.
- 10.4 Listed companies and tertiary institutions do not qualify for HDI preference points.
- 10.5 A consortium or joint venture may, based on the percentage of the contract value managed or executed by their HDI-members, be entitled to preference points in respect of an HDI.
- 10.6 A person awarded a contract as a result of preference for contracting with, or providing equity ownership to an HDI, may not subcontract more than 25% of the value of the contract to a person who is not an HDI or does not qualify for the same number or more preference for equity ownership.

## 11. BID DECLARATION

11.1 Bidders who claim points in respect of equity ownership must complete the Bid Declaration at the end of this form.

# 12. EQUITY OWNERSHIP CLAIMED IN TERMS OF PARAGRAPH 2.10 ABOVE. POINTS TO BE CALCULATED FROM INFORMATION FURNISHED IN PARAGRAPH 9.8.

Ownership	Percentage or	e owned Points claimed				
12.1 Equity ownership by per	sons who					
had no franchise in the no	tional elections	%				
12.2 Equity ownership <b>by worr</b>	ien	%				
12.3 Equity ownership by disal	oled persons*	%				
12.4 Equity ownership by yout	h	%				
If points are claimed for disabled  13. DECLARATION WITH I	•	ature of impairment	(see paragraph 6.9 above)			
13.1 Name of firm	:					
13.2 VAT registration numb	er :					

13.3 C	Company registi	ration number	:			•••••		
13.4 TYP	E OF FIRM							
	erson business/ corporation any	sole trader						
[TICK APPI	LICABLE BOX]							
13.5 DES	CRIBE PRINCIPA	L BUSINESS AC	CTIVITIES					
13.6 CO	MPANY CLASSIF	CATION						
			orter, etc.					
[TICK APPI	LICABLE BOX]							
13.7 MUN	IICIPAL INFORM	ATION						
Municip	ality where busi	ness is situated	d:					
Register	ed Account No	:						
Stand No	o:							
13.8 TOTA	AL NUMBER OF Y	EARS THE FIRM	N HAS BEEN IN	BUSINESS?				
	eholders by No ion to be used						ownership	o, as relevan
				*	HDI Stat	US		07
Name	Date/Positio n occupied in Enterprise	ID Number	Date RSA Citizenship obtained	No franchis e prior to electio ns	Wome n	Disabled	Youth	% of business / enterpris e owned

"Bid No:	A003-2022/23- Panel of	service providers	s for supply and d	elivery of pers	onal protect	ive clothing fo	or a period of	36 months"
dicate	YES or	NO		·		•	•	
10 Co	nsortium / Joint Ve	nture						
the	e event that prefe following informati ect of the HDI men	on must be					•	
	lame of HDI mem with paragraph 9.			entage (% aged or ex	-		ract valu nember	Je
yes, indic		NO NO	ract will be su	bcontracte	ed		%	
ii)	The name of the	sub-contract	or					
iii)	The B-BBEE status	level of the s	ub-contracto	r				
iv)	Whether the sub-		an EME or QS	E I	YES		NO	1
				L	110	<u> </u>	110	J
oints clai	undersigned, who i med, based on the certificate, qualifie	B-BBE status	level of cont	ributor indi	cated in p	aragraph	s 1.4 and 6	5.1 of the
i)	The information for	urnished is tru	e and correc	t;				
ii)	The preference p paragraph 1 of th		d are in acco	rdance witl	h the Gen	eral Cond	litions as in	dicated in
			Page <b>4</b> 0	<b>5</b> of <b>91</b>				

- iii) In the event of a contract being awarded as a result of points claimed as shown in paragraphs 1.4 and 6.1, the contractor may be required to furnish documentary proof to the satisfaction of the purchaser that the claims are correct;
- iv) If the B-BBEE status level of contributor has been claimed or obtained on a fraudulent basis or any of the conditions of contract have not been fulfilled, the purchaser may, in addition to any other remedy it may have
  - (a) disqualify the person from the bidding process;
  - (b) recover costs, losses or damages it has incurred or suffered as a result of that person's conduct;
  - (c) cancel the contract and claim any damages which it has suffered as a result of having to make less favourable arrangements due to such cancellation;
  - (d) recommend that the bidder or contractor, its shareholders and directors, or only the shareholders and directors who acted on a fraudulent basis, be restricted by the National Treasury from obtaining business from any organ of state for a period not exceeding 10 years, after the audi alteram partem (hear the other side) rule has been applied; and
  - (e) forward the matter for criminal prosecution.

WITNESSES 1	SIGNATURE(S) OF BIDDERS(S)
2	DATE: ADDRESS

#### **SUPPLEMENTARY SCHEDULE ON MBD 1:**

# PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM FORM IN TERMS OF THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS 2022 PROMOTION OF ENTERPRISES LOCATED IN A SPECIFIC MUNICIPAL AREA

NB: BEFORE COMPLETING THIS FORM, BIDDERS MUST STUDY THE GENERAL CONDITIONS, DEFINITIONS AND DIRECTIVES SPECIFIED IN CLAIM FORM MBD 6.1 AND THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS, 2001.

- 1 Regulation 17(3) (g) of the Preferential Procurement Regulations 2022 makes provision for the promotion of enterprises located in a specific municipal area for work to be done or services to be rendered in that municipal area.
- The promotion of this goal can be achieved by acquiring goods and services from enterprises located within the Newcastle Municipality. This includes an enterprise whose head office may be situated in elsewhere, but has established a fully-fledged branch within this municipal area. Enterprises located outside the borders of this Municipality and who only appoint agents and/or commission warehouses in this municipal area are expressly excluded from claiming points for this goal.

## SPECIFIC GOAL ALLOCATED

**POINTS** 

The stimulation of the local economy by procuring from enterprises located within the borders of the Newcastle Municipality.

4

3 Preference points may only be claimed by enterprises located within the Newcastle Municipality. (See paragraph 2 above).

#### 4. BID DECLARATION

Bidders who wish to claim points in respect of this specific goal must complete the declaration part of this form.

# 5. **POINTS CLAIMED**

Bidder to indicate whether the point(s) allocated for enterprises situated within the Newcastle Municipality is/are claimed. Yes / No

## 6. DECLARATION WITH REGARD TO LOCALITY

State full particulars of locality of enterprise as well as that of Head Office:

Address of local enterprise: Physical:
Postal:
Telephone: Email Address:

Muni	cipal Ad	ccount No:					
Stand 1	No:						
Address of local enterprise: Physical:							
		•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••			
Postal:							
	Telephone: Email Address:						
enter	prise ce			•	thorised to do so on behalf of the allocated in paragraph 2 of this		
(i)	The in	formation furnished is tru	ue and	correct.			
(ii)	contro	event of a contract be actor may be required to aser that the claim is co	to furnist		of points claimed, the proof to the satisfaction of the		
(iii)		claim is found to be inco dy it may have-	orrect, t	he purchaser m	ay, in addition to any other		
		ecover all costs, losses of wrong information furnish			ed or suffered as a result of		
					which it has suffered as a result of due to such cancellation.		
lame of Bid	der						
ignature				Name (print)			
Capacity				Date			
			WITNES	SSES			
lame				Name			
ignature				Signature			

# 12. MBD 8: DECLARATION OF BIDDER'S PAST SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT PRACTICES

- 1. This Municipal Bidding Document must form part of all bids invited.
- 2. It serves as a declaration to be used by municipalities and municipal entities in ensuring that when goods and services are being procured, all reasonable steps are to combat the abuse of the supply chain management system.
- 3. The bid of any bidder may be rejected if the bidder, or any of its directors have:
  - a) Abused the Municipality's Supply Chain Management System or committed any improper conduct in relation to such system:
  - b) Been convicted for fraud or corruption during the past five years:
  - c) Wilfully neglected, reneged or failed to comply with any government, municipal or public sector contract during the past five years; or
  - d) Been listed in the Register for Bid Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corruption Activities Act (No 12 of 2004).
- 4. In order to give effect to the above, the following questionnaire must be completed and submitted with the bid.

ITEM	QUESTION	YES	NO
4.1	Is the bidder or any of its directors listed on the National Treasury's database as a company or person prohibited from doing business with the public sector?	Yes	No
	(Companies or persons who are listed on this database were informed in writing of this restriction by the Accounting Officer/ Authority of the institution that imposed the restriction after the audit alteram partem rule was applied).  The database of Postricted Suppliers new resides on the		
	The database of Restricted Suppliers now resides on the National Treasury`s website ( <a href="www.treasury.gov.za">www.treasury.gov.za</a> ) and can be accessed by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.		
4.1.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
4.2	Is the bidder or any of its directors listed on the Register for Bid Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corruption Activities Act (No 12 of 2004)?  (The Register for Bid Defaulters can be accessed on the National Treasury's website (www.treasury.gov.za) by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.	Yes	No
4.2.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
ITEM	QUESTION	YES	NO

				y and delivery of person			
4.3	Was the bidder or any of its directors convicted by a court of law (including a court of law outside the Republic of South Africa) for fraud or corruption during the past five years?						No
4.3.1	If so, t	furnish part	ticulars:				
4.4	rates munic	and taxes cipal entity	or municipal , or any othe	directors owe ar charges to the r or municipality/m ore than three m	municipality/ unicipal	Yes	No
4.4.1	If so,	furnish part	ticulars:				
4.5	munio termi	cipality/ monated durin	unicipal entit ng the past fi	the bidder and the or any other or or according with the cont	gan of state ount of	Yes	No
4.5.1		furnish part		,			
	THIS DE		O CANCELLA N PROVE TO B	TION OF A CONT SE FALSE.	RACT, ACTION	MAY BE T	AKEN AGAII
Signature				Name (print)			
Capacity				Date			

## 13. MBD 9: CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID DETERMINATION

- 1. This Municipal Bidding Document (MBD) must form part of all bids<sup>1</sup> invited.
- 2. Section 4 (1) (b) (iii) of the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998, as amended, prohibits an agreement between, or concerted practice by, firms, or a decision by an association of firms, if it is between parties in a horizontal relationship and if it involves collusive bidding (or bid rigging).<sup>2</sup> Collusive bidding is a pe se prohibition meaning that it cannot be justified under any grounds.
- 3. Municipal Supply Regulation 38 (1) prescribes that a supply chain management policy must provide measures for the combating of abuse of the supply chain management system, and must enable the accounting officer, among others, to:
  - a. take all reasonable steps to prevent such abuse;
  - b. reject the bid of any bidder if that bidder or any of its directors has abused the supply chain management system of the municipality or municipal entity or has committed any improper conduct in relation to such system; and
  - c. cancel a contract awarded to a person if the person committed any corrupt or fraudulent act during the bidding process or the execution of the contract.
- 4 This MBD serves as a certificate of declaration that would be used by institutions to ensure that, when bids are considered, reasonable steps are taken to prevent any form of bid-rigging.
- 5 In order to give effect to the above, the attached Certificate of Bid Determination (MBD 9) must be completed and submitted with the bid:

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Includes price quotations, advertised competitive bids, limited bids and proposals.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Bid rigging (or collusive bidding) occurs when businesses, that would otherwise be expected to compete, secretly conspire to raise prices or lower the quality of goods and / or services for purchasers who wish to acquire goods and / or services through a bidding process. Bid rigging is, therefore, an agreement between competitors not to compete.

# **CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID DETERMINATION**

I, the undersigned, in submitting the accompanying bid:	
(Bid Number and Description)	
in response to the invitation for the bid made by:	
(Name of Municipality / Municipal Entity)	
do hereby make the following statements that I certify to be true and complete	e in every respect:
I certify, on behalf of:the	hat:
(Name of Bidder)	

- 1. I have read and Lunderstand the contents of this Certificate:
- 2. I understand that the accompanying bid will be disqualified if this Certificate is found not to be true and complete in every respect;
- 3. I am authorized by the bidder to sign this Certificate, and to submit the accompanying bid, on behalf of the bidder:
- 4. Each person whose signature appears on the accompanying bid has been authorized by the bidder to determine the terms of, and to sign, the bid, on behalf of the bidder;
- 5. For the purposes of this Certificate and the accompanying bid, I understand that the word "competitor" shall include any individual or organization, other than the bidder, whether or not affiliated with the bidder, who:
  - a. has been requested to submit a bid in response to this bid invitation;
  - b. could potentially submit a bid in response to this bid invitation, based on their qualifications, abilities or experience; and
  - c. provides the same goods and services as the bidder and/or is in the same line of business as the bidder
- 6. The bidder has arrived at the accompanying bid independently from, and without consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor. However communication between partners in a joint venture or consortium<sup>3</sup> will not be construed as collusive bidding.
- 7. In particular, without limiting the generality of paragraphs 6 above, there has been no consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor regarding:
  - a) prices;
  - b) geographical area where product or service will be rendered (market allocation)
  - c) methods, factors or formulas used to calculate prices;
  - d) the intention or decision to submit or not to submit, a bid;
  - e) the submission of a bid which does not meet the specifications and conditions of the bid; or

- f) bidding with the intention not to win the bid.
- 8. In addition, there have been no consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements with any competitor regarding the quality, quantity, specifications and conditions or delivery particulars of the products or services to which this bid invitation relates.
- 9. The terms of the accompanying bid have not been, and will not be, disclosed by the bidder, directly or indirectly, to any competitor, prior to the date and time of the official bid opening or of the awarding of the contract.
- 10. I am aware that, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided to combat any restrictive practices related to bids and contracts, bids that are suspicious will be reported to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties in terms of section 59 of the Competition Act No 89 of 1998 and or may be reported to the National Prosecuting Authority (NPA) for criminal investigation and or may be restricted from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act No 12 of 2004 or any other applicable legislation.

Name of Bidder		
Signature	Name (print)	
Capacity	Date	

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Joint venture or Consortium means an association of persons for the purpose of combining their expertise, property, capital, efforts, skill and knowledge in an activity for the execution of a contract.



# PART B- TERMS OF REFERENCE

# 14. SCOPE OF WORK AND SPECIFICATIONS

# 1. SCOPE OF WORK

The scope of the bid is for the supply and delivery of personal protective clothing as below described to: Newcastle Municipality's Stores Section, 88 Van Der Bijl Street (corner intersection of Van Der Bijl and Hardwick Street), Newcastle.

# 2. **GENERAL REQUIREMENTS**

- a) Orders for personal protective clothing shall be issued as and when required for a period of THIRTHY (36) months.
- b) The bidder shall clearly state the name of the manufacture, product specification and associated guarantee of each item.
- c) All goods offered must comply with applicable South African Bureau Standards (SABS) requirements or Occupational Health & Safety Act (85 of 1993 as amended).
- d) Quantities of items to be ordered will vary from time to time during the contract period and will depend on the availability of the budget.
- e) Council reserve the right to exchange sizes of delivered items should the requested size not be suitable for the individual(s) as requested, at no additional cost to Council.
- f) Council reserves the right to reject a tender should the certificate confirming that the items offered do not comply strictly with Council's specifications or stating any deviations from those specifications.
- g) Multiple service providers would be appointed onto this panel arrangement, therefore preferential scoring system would only be effected when sourcing quotations from the existing panel of contractors and the award will be made to highest point scoring tenderer subject to objective criteria.

# 3. SAMPLES OF GOODS

- ✓ Samples of protective clothing (for each component tendered for) must be forwarded to the office of the Strategic Executive Director: Budget & Treasury Office, Municipal Municipal Stores CNR Hardwick and Van Der Bilj Streets in Newcastle for inspection/testing as part of the bid adjudication process and samples must be submitted before the bid closing date & time.
- ✓ The potential service providers should ensure that the samples are properly packed to avoid any material loss or damage during the transportation and safe keeping of goods received. Please be advised that the Council will not accept loose samples.
- ✓ All samples submitted shall be labelled and the label must have the following details: enterprise name, address and contact details.
- Material samples be described in terms of cotton, polyester, other relevant material inputs and be delivered with the bid document before closing date and time of the bid.
- ✓ The manufacturer's test certificate should be attached to the samples.
- The unsuccessful bidders will be informed accordingly, to collect their samples at no extra charge to the Council and the samples of the successful bidder(s) shall be retained by the Council for reference purposes during the contract period at no extra charge.

"Bid No: A003-2022/23- Panel of service providers for supply and delivery of personal protective clothing for a period of 36 months"	
NB:	

- ✓ Each sample must be placed in a clear durable plastic or in a box and be clearly marked with the following details:
   Name of bidder
   Sample type
- ✓ Do not put more than one sample in one packet or box, each sample must have its own packaging and clearly marked as stated above.
- ✓ If more than one sample per item is submitted, kindly state the original offer sample and clearly state the alternative sample. Unmarked and loose sample will not be considered
- ✓ To avoid unnecessary disqualification, kindly adhere to the above requirements and read the entire tender document thoroughly

# PART A

# 1. OVERALLS: TWO PIECE: MEN (PANT & JACKET): NAVY: 100% COTTON

#### SABS STANDARD

✓ Men's overalls (two piece) must conform with SANS 434

## FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 100% cotton
- ✓ 240+ gm2

# COLOUR OF MEN'S OVERALL (TWO PIECE)

✓ Navy with lime and silver reflective tape on arms and legs

## PANTS

- ✓ Flat front, reinforce crotch, metal buttons, half elastic back, patched pockets
- ✓ Triple stitched crouch, inner legs, outer legs and around padding
- ✓ Two side slant pockets (front) and one back patch pocket
- ✓ Padding on legs

#### JACKET

- ✓ front yoke, concealed front with brass zip, three pockets in front of jacket
- ✓ front patched pockets two on either side (belly) and one on top left side
- ✓ Padding on arms
- ✓ With a press stud (metal/steel studs)
- ✓ Embroidery on left chest pocket
- ✓ Triple stitched around arms, sides and around padding

# ZIP

✓ brass/metal zip (YKK or Equivalent)

## STITCHING

- ✓ Bar tacks on stress points for extra strength
- ✓ Triple stitched crouch, inner leas, outer leas
- ✓ Triple stitched around arms and sides (Jacket)

### LABELLING

✓ size and manufacturer's name

## REFLECTIVE TAPE

✓ on arms and legs of the overall

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side of jacket (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed/embroidered in white

## QUALITY OF OVERALL

✓ Jonsson or Equivalent

NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

2. OVERALLS: TWO PIECE: MEN (PANTS & JACKET): ROYAL BLUE: 65% POLYESTER AND 35% COTTON





## SABS STANDARD

✓ Men's overalls (two piece) must conform with SANS 434

#### FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 65% polyester and 35% cotton
- ✓ 210+ gm2

# • COLOUR OF MEN'S OVERALL (TWO PIECE)

✓ Royal Blue with orange and silver reflective tape on arms and legs

## PANTS

- ✓ flat front, reinforce crotch, metal buttons, half elastic back, patched pockets
- ✓ Triple stitched back rise and inner trouser leg
- ✓ Two side slant pockets (front) and one back patch pocket

# JACKET

- ✓ front yoke, concealed front with brass zip, three pockets in front of jacket
- ✓ front patched pockets two on either side and one on top left side chest
- ✓ With a press stud (metal/steel studs)

# ZIP

✓ : brass/metal zip (YKK or Equivalent)

# STITCHING

- ✓ Bar tacks on stress points for extra strength
- ✓ Triple stitched crouch, inner legs and outer legs (trouser)
- ✓ Triple stitched around arms and sides (Jacket)

#### LABELLING

✓ size and manufacturer's name

# REFLECTIVE TAPE

✓ on arms and legs of the overall

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side of jacket (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm.
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed/embroidered in white

# QUALITY OF OVERALL

✓ Jonsson or Equivalent

NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

3. OVERALLS: TWO PIECE: LADIES (LONG SKIRT & JACKET): NAVY: 65% POLYESTER AND 35% COTTON

# SABS STANDARD

✓ Ladies overalls (two piece) must conform with SANS 434

## FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 65% polyester and 35% cotton
- √ 210+ am2







# COLOUR OF LADIES OVERALL (TWO PIECE)

✓ Navy with orange and silver reflective tape on arms

## SKIRT

- ✓ Ankle length skirt, half elastic back, back kick pleat
- ✓ Two curved side slant hip pockets (front)

#### AND OR

## JACKET

- ✓ princess style jacket, button front opening
- ✓ Two slant pockets long sleeve
- ✓ Front yoke, concealed front with brass zip, three pockets in front of Jacket, front patched pockets – two on either side or one on top left side - breast with a press stud (metal/steel studs)

## ZIP

✓ : brass/metal zip (YKK or Equivalent)

## STITCHING

✓ double stitching on pressure points

## LABELLING

✓ size and manufacturer's name

## REFLECTIVE TAPE

✓ on arms of the overall jacket

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side of jacket (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed/embroidered in white

## QUALITY OF OVERALL

✓ Jonsson or Equivalent

# NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM 4. OVERALLS: TWO PIECE: LADIES (SHORT SKIRT & JACKET): NAVY: 65% POLYESTER AND 35% COTTON

## SABS STANDARD

✓ Ladies overalls (two piece) must conform with SANS 434

## FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 65% polyester and 35% cotton
- ✓ 210+ gm2

## COLOUR OF LADIES OVERALL (TWO PIECE)



✓ Navy with orange and silver reflective tape on arms

### SKIRT

- ✓ Knee length skirt, half elastic back, back kick pleat
- ✓ Two curved side slant hip pockets (front)

#### AND OR

## JACKET

- ✓ princess style jacket, button front opening
- ✓ Two slant pockets long sleeve

✓ Front yoke, concealed front with brass zip, three pockets in front of Jacket, front patched pockets – two on either side or one on top left side - breast with a press stud (metal/steel studs)

#### ZIP

✓ : brass/metal zip (YKK or Equivalent)

## STITCHING

✓ double stitching on pressure points

## LABELLING

✓ size and manufacturer's name

## REFLECTIVE TAPE

✓ on arms of the overall jacket

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side of jacket (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed/embroidered in white

# QUALITY OF OVERALL

✓ Jonsson or Equivalent

NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

5. DENIM WORK WEAR: TWO PIECE: MEN (PANT & JACKET): INDIGO

#### SABS STANDARD

✓ Men's overalls (two piece) must conform with SANS 434

#### FABRIC COMPOSITION

- √ 93% Cotton, 5% Polyester, 2% Viscose
- ✓ 340+ gm2

# COLOUR OF DENIM WORK WEAR (TWO PIECE)

✓ Indigo with silver reflective tape on arms and legs

#### PANTS

✓ Triple needle stitching on all seams





- ✓ Indiao open-ended
- ✓ Concealed brass YKK zip / Industrial wash/ Half
- ✓ elasticated waistband for comfort and ease of movement
- ✓ Ruler pocket / Two generous front pockets and a back pocket / Brass trims.

#### JACKET

- ✓ Chest pocket with press stud closure and pen division /
- ✓ Large front pockets for convenient storage
- ✓ Concealed brass YKK zip / Side slits for ease of movement / Industrial wash / Indigo ringspun denim / Bar tacks on stress points / Triple needle stitching for extra strength

## ZIP

✓ brass/metal zip (YKK or Equivalent)

### STITCHING

- ✓ Bar tacks on stress points for extra strength
- ✓ Triple stitched crouch, inner legs, outer legs and around padding (trouser)
- ✓ Triple stitched around arms, sides and around padding (Jacket)

## LABELLING

✓ size and manufacturer's name

## REFLECTIVE TAPE

✓ on arms and legs of the overall

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side of jacket (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed/embroidered in white

### QUALITY OF OVERALL

✓ Jonsson or Equivalent

# NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM 6. DUST COATS

# SABS STANDARD

✓ Dust coats must conform with SANS 434

# FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 65% polyester and 35% cotton
- ✓ 230+ gm2

## COLOUR OF DUST COAT

✓ Navy

# POCKETS

✓ patched pockets – two flat pockets on either side (hip) and one on top left side (breast pocket), with a front buttons

#### STITCHING

✓ double stitching on pressure points





# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed/embroidered in white

## QUALITY OF OVERALL

✓ Jonsson and Jonsson or Equivalent



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM
7. LADIES KITCHEN OVERALLS (1 PIECE – SHORT SLEEVE)

## • SABS STANDARD

✓ Ladies kitchen overalls (1 piece – short sleeve) must conform with SANS 434

# • FABRIC COMPOSITION

- √ 65% polyester and 35% cotton
- ✓ 230+ gm2

## LADIES KITCHEN OVERALLS (1 PIECE – SHORT SLEEVE)

✓ Navy

## POCKETS

✓ patched pockets – two flat pockets on either side (hip) and one on top left side (breast pocket), with a front buttons

## STITCHING

✓ double stitching on pressure points

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed/embroidered in white

### QUALITY OF OVERALL

✓ Jonsson or Equivalent



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

# 8. WINTER JACKETS

#### SABS STANDARD

✓ Winter Jacket must conform with SANS 434

## FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ Water resistant oxford polyester with polar fleece lining.
- ✓ Elasticized and double stitching sleeves
- ✓ 100% nylon water resistant outer
- ✓ With a detachable hood
- ✓ Two side pockets on either side of jacket

## COLOUR OF A WINTER JACKET

✓ Navy with lime reflective tape on arms and back

# ZIP

✓ brass/metal zip (YKK or Equivalent)

# REFLECTIVE TAPE

- ✓ on arms and back of Winter Jacket
- ✓ lime reflective tape on arms and back

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side of jacket (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY be printed/embroidered in white

## QUALITY OF ALLWEAR JACKET

✓ Jonsson or Equivalent



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

9. OVERALLS: TWO PIECE: MEN: ACID RESISTANT: INDUSTRIAL GREEN: 77/23 POLYVISCOSE

## SABS STANDARD

✓ Acid Resistant Overalls must conform with SANS 434

#### FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 77% polyester and 27% viscose
- √ 230gm²-270gm²

## COLOUR OF ACID RESISTANT

✓ Industrial Green

## PANTS

- ✓ flat front, reinforce crotch, metal buttons, half elastic back, patched pockets
- ✓ Triple stitched back rise and inner trouser leg
- ✓ Two side slant pockets (front) and one back patch pocket

## JACKET

- ✓ front yoke, concealed front with brass zip, three pockets in front of jacket
- ✓ front patched pockets two on either side and one on top left side chest
- ✓ With a press stud (metal/steel studs)

#### ZIP

✓ : brass/metal zip (YKK or Equivalent)

## STITCHING

✓ double stitching

# LABELLING

✓ size and manufacturer's name

#### REFLECTIVE TAPE

✓ on arms and legs of the overall

## MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side of jacket (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be embroidered in white

## QUALITY OF OVERALL

✓ As per specification or equivalent to Jonsson



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

10. Rainsuits (Jacket & Pants)

## FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ Polyester PVC
- ✓ 185 gm<sup>2</sup> OR MORE

# COLOUR OF RAINSUITS

✓ Navy

# MEN RAINSUITS (JACKET AND PANT)

✓ two piece (jacket and pants), rubberized nylon rain suits with attached hood (drawstrings), two front side pockets on jacket

## • ZIP FOR ALL RAINSUITS / RAIN COATS

✓ Nylon zip, press stud

# • MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed in white

## REFLECTIVE TAPE

✓ on arms and legs of rain suit



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM 11. Rainsuits (Jacket & Skirts)

## FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ Polyester PVC
- √ 185 gm² OR MORE

# • COLOUR OF RAINSUITS

✓ Navy

# RAINSUITS (SKIRT AND JACKET)

✓ two piece (jacket and skirt), rubberized nylon rain suits with attached hood (drawstrings), two front side pockets (jackets only)

# • ZIP FOR ALL RAINSUITS / RAIN COATS

✓ Nylon zip, press stud

# • MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed in white



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

12. LONG RAIN COATS)

## FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ Polyester PVC
- ✓ 185 gm<sup>2</sup> OR MORE

# COLOUR OF RAIN COAT

✓ Navy

## LONG RAIN COAT

- ✓ one piece (long coat), rubberized nylon rain suit with attached hood
- ✓ two front side pocket on coat

# • ZIP FOR ALL RAIN COATS

✓ Nylon zip, press stud

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY be printed in white



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM 13. WADER SUITS

- ✓ Consist of trouser attached to boots
- ✓ Must be water proof made of PVC Material

# • COLOUR OF RAIN COAT

- ✓ Olive Green
- MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)
  - ✓ on the left side (top)
  - ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
  - ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed in white



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM 14. T-SHIRT: 100% COTTON: POWDER BLUE: PLAIN

- FABRIC COMPOSITION
  - ✓ 100% cotton
  - √ 180gm² 200gm²
- COLOUR OF T-SHIRT
  - ✓ Powder blue
- SPECIFICATION
  - ✓ Round neck
- MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)
  - ✓ Municipal emblem is NOT required



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM 15. T-SHIRT: 100% COTTON: NAVY: EMBROIDERED LOGO

# • FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 100% cotton
- ✓ Round neck
- $\checkmark$  180gm<sup>2</sup> 200gm<sup>2</sup>

# COLOUR OF T-SHIRT

✓ Navy

# • MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side of golf shirt (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be embroidered in white



Page **71** of **91** 

NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

16. GOLF SHIRT: 100% COTTON: NAVY: EMBROIDERED LOGO

# FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 100% cotton
- ✓ Rib collar and rib cuffs
- ✓ Top stitched on the arm and shoulder seams
- ✓ With side slits
- ✓ 220gm<sup>2</sup> 250gm<sup>2</sup>

# COLOUR OF GOLF SHIRT

- ✓ Navy blue
- ✓ Different colours as an when required

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

- ✓ on the left side of golf shirt (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be embroidered in white



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM 17. FLOPPY HATS

### • FABRIC COMPOSITION

✓ Cricket hat for UV protection with rope & toggle

### COLOUR OF FLOPPY HAT

✓ Navy

# MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

✓ underneath the emblem – NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY be embroidered in white (front of the hat)



# 18. SAFETY BOOTS: BARTAN LEATHER: STEEL CAP

### > SPECIFICATION

- ✓ Colour: Black
- ✓ equivalent to Lemaitre boots
- ✓ Oil and acid resistant
- ✓ slip resistant / Anti-slip stability
- √ water repellent
- ✓ Shock absorbent
- ✓ UPPER: Bartan leather
- ✓ LINING: Vamp non-woven/sole material: double density PU
- ✓ SOLE: Direct Injected and Heat resistant
- ✓ CONSTRUCTION: Moulded
- ✓ TONGUE: bellows
- ✓ TOECAP: Steel resistant 200J



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

19. <u>SAFETY SHOES: BARTAN LEATHER: STEEL CAP</u>

### SPECIFICATION

- ✓ Colour: Black
- ✓ equivalent to Lemaitre boots
- ✓ Oil and acid resistant
- ✓ slip resistant / Anti-slip stability
- ✓ water repellent
- ✓ Shock absorbent
- ✓ UPPER: Bartan leather
- ✓ LINING: Vamp non-woven/sole material: double density PU
- ✓ SOLE: Direct Injected and Heat resistant
- ✓ CONSTRUCTION: Moulded
- ✓ TONGUE: bellows
- ✓ TOECAP: Steel resistant 200J



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM 20. SAFETY SHOES:BARTAN LEATHER: SOFT CAP

### SPECIFICATION

- ✓ Colour: Black
- ✓ equivalent to Lemaitre boots
- ✓ Oil and acid resistant
- ✓ slip resistant / Anti-slip stability
- ✓ water repellent
- ✓ Shock absorbent
- ✓ UPPER: Bartan leather
- ✓ LINING: Vamp non-woven/sole material: double density PU
- ✓ SOLE: Direct Injected and Heat resistant
- ✓ CONSTRUCTION: Moulded
- ✓ TONGUE: bellows✓ TOECAP: Soft



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

# 21. GUMBOOTS - KNEE LENGTH

- ✓ PVC molded
- ✓ Oil and acid resistant
- ✓ slip resistant
- ✓ water repellent (water proof)
- ✓ steel toe
- ✓ Average weight of 2.4kg
- ✓ equivalent to SHOSHOLOZA (ZBG25S)



# 22. GUMBOOTS - ANKLE LENGTH

- ✓ PVC molded
- ✓ Oil and acid resistant
- ✓ slip resistant
- ✓ water repellent (water proof)



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

#### 23. BASIC SOCKS

- ✓ Basic socks for general use
- ✓ Colour: Black / Grey



### 24. HEAVY DUTY SOCKS

- ✓ suitable for safety boots/shoes/gumboots with cushion foot
- ✓ prevents odour forming bacteria (Bio guard treated)
- ✓ Half-hose with reinforced heel and toe
- ✓ elastic on top of sock to prevent the socks from
- ✓ Colour: Black / Grey



### 25. KNIT WRIST

#### SABS STANDARD

Safety gloves must comply with SABS Standard



Page **78** of **91** 

NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

### 26. HOUSEHOLD GLOVES

• Household gloves must be rubberised



27. PVC SHOULDER LENGTH GLOVES



28. PVC ELBOW LENGTH GLOVES



29. BLUE NITRILE GLOVES WITH RIB



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM
Page 79 of 91

### **30. CHEMICAL RESISTANT GLOVES**



# **31.** LATEX GLOVES



# 32. HEAT RESISTANT ELBOW GLOVE



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

Page 80 of 91

33. GREEN LINED CHROME LEATHER GLOVES WRIST LENGTH



34. GREEN LINED CHROME LEATHER GLOVES ELBOW LENGTH



35. SUPER FLEXINITE GRIP GLOVE GRIP WITH ROUGH NITRILE TEXTURE



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

**36.** SAFETY GLASSES WITH SIDE SHIELD AND ADJUSTABLE ARMS (CLEAR)



37. SAFETY GLASSES WITH SIDE SHIELD AND ADJUSTABLE ARMS (TINTED/DARK)



38. EARMUFFS UNIVERSAL TYPE



**39.** HARD CAPS (SABS APPROVED)



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

40. MOULDED RESPIRATOR DUST MASKS (SABS APPROVED) WITH EXTRA PROTECTION

Page 82 of 91



### 41. DISPOSABLE DUST MASK



# 42. KIDNEY BELTS FOR TRUCK/TRACTOR DRIVERS ( HEAVY PLANT EQUIPMENT)



### 43. REFLECTIVE VEST



NB: PHOTOS AND COLOUR ARE ONLY FOR ILLUSTRATION PURPOSES ONLY, PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE SPECIFICATION FOR EACH AND EVERY ITEM

44. REFLECTIVE JACKET



# 45. DOUBLE GAS MASKS INCLUDING CANISTERS







### **46.** SINGLE GAS MASK INCLUDING CANISTER





### **EXPANDED PUBLIC WORKS PROGRAMME (EPWP)**

### 1. OVERALLS: TWO PIECE: MEN (PANTS & JACKET): ORANGE: 65% POLYESTER AND 35% COTTON

#### SABS STANDARD

✓ Men's overalls (two piece) must conform with SANS 434

#### FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 65% polyester and 35% cotton
- √ 210gm²

## COLOUR OF MEN'S OVERALL (TWO PIECE)

✓ Orange with 50mm silver reflective tape on arms and legs

#### PANTS

- ✓ flat front, reinforce crotch, metal buttons, half elastic back, patched pockets
- ✓ Triple stitched back rise and inner trouser leg
- ✓ Two side slant pockets (front) and one back patch pocket

#### JACKET

- ✓ front yoke, concealed front with brass zip, three pockets in front of jacket
- ✓ front patched pockets two on either side and one on top left side chest
- ✓ With a press stud (metal/steel studs)

#### ZIP

✓ brass/metal zip (YKK or Equivalent)

#### STITCHING

✓ double stitching

#### LABELLING

✓ size and manufacturer's name

### • REFLECTIVE TAPE

✓ on arms and legs of the overall

#### EMBLEMS (FULL COLOUR SILK SCREENED)

#### FRONT TOP LEFT

- ✓ Newcastle Municipality logo on the left side of the T-Shirt (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed

#### FRONT TOP RIGHT

- ✓ Other 5 full colour emblems
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm each

#### BACK

✓ "EPWP SIYAZENZELA" be written across back top in black

#### QUALITY OF OVERALL

✓ As per specification or equivalent to Jonsson

### 2. T-SHIRT: 100% COTTON: ORANGE: EMBROIDERED

#### FABRIC COMPOSITION

- ✓ 100% cotton
- ✓ Round neck
- √ 180gm² 200gm²

### COLOUR OF T-SHIRT

✓ Orange

### • EMBLEMS (FULL COLOUR SILK SCREENED)

#### FRONT TOP LEFT

- ✓ Newcastle Municipality logo on the left side of the T-Shirt (top)
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm
- ✓ Underneath the emblem **NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY** be printed/embroidered

#### FRONT TOP RIGHT

- ✓ Other 5 full colour emblems
- ✓ at least be 8cm X 9cm each
  - BACK
- ✓ "EPWP SIYAZENZELA" be written across back top in black

### 3. FLOPPY HATS

#### FABRIC COMPOSITION

✓ Cricket hat for UV protection with rope and toggles

#### COLOUR OF FLOPPY HAT

✓ Orange

### MUNICIPAL EMBLEM (FULL COLOUR)

✓ underneath the emblem – NEWCASTLE MUNICIPALITY embroidered in white (front of the hat)

### 15. TECHNICAL EVALUATION

#### **Conditions of Tender and Award Basis**

- The form of contract will be time base contract upon acceptance of quotations.
- Newcastle municipality reserves the right to appoint any number of bidders depending on the responsiveness of bidders.
- Multiple service providers would be appointed to a framework agreement; therefore, the municipality may negotiate fixed/ standard market related rates with all providers recommended to the framework contract and bidders who does not accept negotiated rates will have their bids rejected by the municipality.
- The municipality where necessary may disregard rates submitted and request quotations as and where work becomes available.
- Newcastle Municipality reserves the right to apply objective evaluation criteria.
- Newcastle Municipality reserves the right to procure through other procurement methods other than this panel agreement if an emergency arises, the service provider's point of supply is not situated at or near the place the supplies are required or the service provider's supplies or goods are not readily available.
- Failure to comply with the conditions of tender will lead to the bidder being disqualified.

### The bid shall be evaluated in stages as follows: -

Stage 1: Administrative compliance

Stage 2: Mandatory Requirements

Stage 3: Functionality scores

Stage 4: Objective criteria

### Stage 1: Administrative compliance

The Municipality has prescribed minimum administrative requirements that must be met by the bidders, to determine if the bid qualifies to be recognized as an acceptable bid, for further evaluation. In this regard administrative compliance will be carried out to determine whether the bidder's bid comply with the set minimum requirements on administration.

#### Stage 2: Mandatory evaluation

The following pre-qualification criterions will form part of bid evaluation process and these requirements are key components in determining the capacity and capabilities in executing a contract and failure to comply with these requirements will result in automatic disqualification of your bid.

MANDATORY REQUIREMENTS (RETURNABLE DOCUMENTS)						
	compulsory required documents (Please tick yes if you've attached and no if not attached)	Yes	No			
1.	Kindly attach proof of SABS certification for all items that requires to conform with SABS standards.					
2.	Sample that meets the required specification for personnel protective clothing.					

#### Stage 3: Functionality scores

Only bids that comply with all administrative requirements (Acceptable Bids) will be considered during the functionality evaluation phase and the allocation of points will be based on functional criterions as indicated in the Terms of Reference. Service providers that score at least the minimum of 70% on functionality will be enlisted in the framework contract.

CRITERION WEIGHING	WEIGHTING	GUIDELINES	
Tenderer Experience	70 points	Proven Track Record of supply and delivery for personnel protective clothing. (10 Points per reference letter from any government institution with the minimum value amount of R300 000. 00 from the past 5 years) up to the maximum of 7 letters.	
Well established factory, own equipment, and ability to supply protective clothing as and when required.	30 points	No proof attached  Well established with no equipment Outsourced services with agreements (attach agreement) (Ability to supply) Well established with own equipment  Permission to occupy or lease agreement must run in a fully paid up property owned by the co- account proof in the name of the co- process of the stable of the co- account proof in the name of the co- account proof	ompany, kindly provide rates he company.  the company. If the services
TOTAL	100 POINTS		
MINIMUM QUALIFYING SCORE		70	

#### Stage 4: Objective criteria

The following are the objective criteria:

- The risk of fruitless and wasteful expenditure to Newcastle Local Municipality;
- The risk of Irregular expenditure to Newcastle Local Municipality;
- The risk of poor project and contract management on existing project with Newcastle Local Municipality.
- The risk of an abnormally low bid; and
- The risk of a material irregularity.
- In line with Section 24 of Municipal SCM Regulation, the municipality may negotiate a standard market related rates with the recommended bidder and if the bidder does not accept negotiated rates will have its bid rejected by the municipality.

The Municipality reserves a right to apply objective evaluation criteria should the recommended bidder pose any of the above-mentioned risks after assessment, Newcastle Local Municipality after ascertaining sufficient information will not make an award to the bidder exposing the Municipality to one or more of the above-mentioned risks.

### **BID ENQUIRIES**

Technical queries related to the specification of this contract shall be directed to Mr. K. Shabalala at (034) 328 7782

#### 16. ELIGIBILITY CRITERIA

Bid offers will only be accepted if:

- 1. A valid Tax Compliance Status Pin or CSD Master Registration Number for verification;
- 2. The bidder or any of its directors/shareholders is not listed on the Register of Tender Defaulters in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act of 2004 person prohibited from doing business with the public sector;
- 3. The bidder has not:
  - a. abused the Employer's Supply Chain Management System; or
  - b. failed to perform on any previous contract and has been given a written notice to this effect;
- 4. The bidder has completed the Declaration of Interest and there are no conflicts of interest which may impact on the tenderer's ability to perform the contract in the best interests of the employer or potentially compromise the tender process and persons in the employ of the state are permitted to submit tenders or participate in the contract;
- 5. The bidder is registered on the Central Supplier Database;
- 6. The bidder is not in arrears for more than 3 months with municipal rates and taxes and municipal service charges. The latest municipal account is to be attached. The statement must not be older than three months from the closing date of this tender. Alternatively, if the tenderer is currently leasing premises and is not responsible for the payment of municipal services, a copy of the Lease Agreement must be attached;
- 7. A Joint-Venture Agreement or Consortium, where applicable, is submitted with bid;
- 8. Prospective bidder comply with the requirements of the bid and technical specifications.
- 9. All returnable schedules are to be completed and all relevant certificates attached where indicated.
- 10. Copyrights in any document produced, and the patent rights or ownership in any plant, machinery, thing, system or process designed or devised during the course of the consultancy service should vested with the Council Newcastle Municipality.

# 17. SCHEDULE OF SIMILAR WORK EXPERIENCE OF THE BIDDER

Employer (Name, Tel, Fax, Email)	Contact person (Name, Tel, Fax, Email)	Nature of Work	Value of Work (Incl. Vat)	Date Completed
Name	Name			
Tel	Tel	7		
Fax	Fax	1		
Email	Email	1		
Name	Name			
Tel	Tel	1		
Fax	Fax	1		
Email	Email	1		
Name	Name			
Tel	Tel	1		
Fax	Fax	1		
Email	Email	-		
Name	Name			
Tel	Tel	1		
Fax	Fax	-		
Email	Email	-		
Name	Name			
Tel	Tel	-		
Fax	Fax	1		
Email	Email	1		

Number of sheets appended by the tenderer to this schedule (If nil, enter NIL)

Attach additional pages if mores space is required.

Name of Bidder

Signature Name (print)

Capacity Date

# 18. DECLARATION BY BIDDER

	10. DECLARATIO	JII DI DIDDEK	
	that I / we am / are fully acqua nent and that I / we accept the c		ontents of the conditions of tender espects.
from the acceptant		at I / we elect	pplicable to the contract resulting domicillium citandi et executandi Republic at:
·	sponsibility for the proper executi under this agreement as the princ		nt of all obligations and conditions e due fulfillment of this contract.
tender; that the price price(s) cover all m	e quoted cover all the work / iter	ms specified in th Ulting contract o	corrections and validity of my / our ne tender documents and that the and that I / we accept that any
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	• .	me / us and open for acceptance I calculated from the closing date
Name of Bidder			
Signature		Name (print)	
Capacity		Date	
Witness 1		Witness 2	